

FY 2022 Minneapolis

HUD Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER)

- Community Development Block Grant
- Emergency Solutions Grant
- Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS
- HOME Investment Partnerships
- HUD COVID-19 Supplemental Funds



Contents

	CR-05 - Goals and Outcomes	2
	CR-10 - Racial and Ethnic composition of families assisted	11
	CR-15 - Resources and Investments 91.520(a)	12
	CR-20 - Affordable Housing 91.520(b)	17
	CR-25 - Homeless and Other Special Needs 91.220(d, e); 91.320(d, e); 91.520(c)	20
	CR-30 - Public Housing 91.220(h); 91.320(j)	23
	CR-35 - Other Actions 91.220(j)-(k); 91.320(i)-(j)	24
	CR-40 - Monitoring 91.220 and 91.230	30
	CR-45 - CDBG 91.520(c)	31
	CR-50 - HOME 24 CFR 91.520(d)	33
	CR-55 - HOPWA 91.520(e)	35
	CR-58 – Section 3	37
	CR-60 - ESG 91.520(g) (ESG Recipients only)	39
Α	ppendix	.40
	CDBG PR26 Report	.41
	CDBG-CV PR26 Report	.50
	ESG ESG-CV Sage Report	.58
	Public Comments	.78
	Public Hearing Notice	79

CR-05 - Goals and Outcomes

Progress the jurisdiction has made in carrying out its strategic plan and its action plan. 91.520(a)

This could be an overview that includes major initiatives and highlights that were proposed and executed throughout the program year.

The 2022 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) is a consolidated report on activities in the following U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) entitlement formula grants received by the City of Minneapolis: Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG), HOME Investment Partnerships (HOME), and Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS (HOPWA). The CAPER also covers HUD funds provided to the City of Minneapolis to address the COVID-19 pandemic consisting of CDBG, ESG and HOPWA supplemental awards made in 2022. The 2022 CAPER covers the 12-month program year of 2022 which runs June 1, 2022 - May 31, 2023. The 2022 program year is the third year of the City's Five Year Consolidated Plan Strategy 2020-2024.

The 2022 program year had the City experiencing several conditions that these HUD funds made response more attainable. Even with some increase in annual HUD budget awards made in recent years, the City continues to be challenged in its efforts to address community development priorities, goals and strategies with HUD resources. Local conditions were impacted in 2020 with the civil unrest prompted by the murder of George Floyd and the economic and social impacts created by the COVID-19 pandemic. In spite of the challenges, the City continues to apply its HUD resources to programming that seeks to expand economic opportunities benefiting low and moderate income residents, preserve and create decent and affordable housing opportunities, address the needs faced by those who are homeless or are threatened with homelessness, provide accessible public services for vulnerable populations, affirmatively further fair housing, and leverage its federal HUD funding with other funds to address significant, sustainable change in the community. Although the COVID-19 pandemic has affected residents of the city, it did not slow down delivery of CDBG, HOME, ESG or HOPWA programming and has accelerated the City's efforts at addressing the needs.

Specifically during the 2022 Program Year, CDBG funds were directed to increased affordable housing investments to preserve existing affordable housing that is at risk of being lost for guaranteed affordability and to creating new affordable housing in an attempt to increase available supply. This year, Minneapolis Works, served 215 income qualified Minneapolis residents who were either unemployed or underemployed. Minneapolis Works is meeting the overwhelming demand of residents looking for increasing their wages and contributes significantly to the overall economic health of their families and the City.

The City is currently undertaking several affordable multifamily housing projects with its CDBG, HOME, and CDBG-CV funds that are scheduled to

open in the next two years. Minneapolis contributed its CDBG-CV funds for operations of the recently opened homelessness shelters allowing for 24-7 access. Since March 2020 the City has invested \$13.4 million in Minneapolis shelters and to expand street outreach services. Because of these investments, there are 200 more shelter beds, including a low barrier culturally specific shelter available today.

The City can point to its efforts as success, however, great need still exists in the community, especially for those at the lowest of incomes. Housing costs in the city have continued to rise at a rate higher than personal income. Rental vacancy rates are historically low with low income renters shut out of limited rental market opportunities. Single family homes available for sale and priced at the most affordable levels and exhibiting quality still incur great demand.

Comparison of the proposed versus actual outcomes for each outcome measure submitted with the consolidated plan and explain, if applicable, why progress was not made toward meeting goals and objectives. 91.520(g)

Categories, priority levels, funding sources and amounts, outcomes/objectives, goal outcome indicators, units of measure, targets, actual outcomes/outputs, and percentage completed for each of the grantee's program year goals.

Goal	Category	Source / Amount	Indicator	Unit of Measure	Expected - Strategic Plan	Actual – Strategic Plan	Percent Complete	Expected - Program Year	Actual – Program Year	Percent Complete
COVID-19 Pandemic Response	Actions to prepare for, prevent and respond to the coronavirus pandemic	CDBG- CV: \$ / ESG-CV: \$ / HOPWA- CV: \$	Public Facility or Infrastructure Activities other than Low/Moderate Income Housing Benefit	Persons Assisted	0	114870				

COVID-19 Pandemic Response	Actions to prepare for, prevent and respond to the coronavirus pandemic	CDBG- CV: \$ / ESG-CV: \$ / HOPWA- CV: \$	Public service activities other than Low/Moderate Income Housing Benefit	Persons Assisted	0	115240			
COVID-19 Pandemic Response	Actions to prepare for, prevent and respond to the coronavirus pandemic	CDBG- CV: \$ / ESG-CV: \$ / HOPWA- CV: \$	Public service activities for Low/Moderate Income Housing Benefit	Households Assisted	0	746			
COVID-19 Pandemic Response	Actions to prepare for, prevent and respond to the coronavirus pandemic	CDBG- CV: \$ / ESG-CV: \$ / HOPWA- CV: \$	Direct Financial Assistance to Homebuyers	Households Assisted	239	239	100.00%		
COVID-19 Pandemic Response	Actions to prepare for, prevent and respond to the coronavirus pandemic	CDBG- CV: \$ / ESG-CV: \$ / HOPWA- CV: \$	Tenant-based rental assistance / Rapid Rehousing	Households Assisted	0	419			

COVID-19 Pandemic Response	Actions to prepare for, prevent and respond to the coronavirus pandemic	CDBG- CV: \$ / ESG-CV: \$ / HOPWA- CV: \$	Homeless Person Overnight Shelter	Persons Assisted	5	605	12,100.00%		
COVID-19 Pandemic Response	Actions to prepare for, prevent and respond to the coronavirus pandemic	CDBG- CV: \$ / ESG-CV: \$ / HOPWA- CV: \$	Overnight/Emergency Shelter/Transitional Housing Beds added	Beds	150	111	74.00%		
COVID-19 Pandemic Response	Actions to prepare for, prevent and respond to the coronavirus pandemic	CDBG- CV: \$ / ESG-CV: \$ / HOPWA- CV: \$	Jobs created/retained	Jobs	350	68	19.43%		
COVID-19 Pandemic Response	Actions to prepare for, prevent and respond to the coronavirus pandemic	CDBG- CV: \$ / ESG-CV: \$ / HOPWA- CV: \$	Businesses assisted	Businesses Assisted	6	26	433.33%		

COVID-19 Pandemic Response	Actions to prepare for, prevent and respond to the coronavirus pandemic	CDBG- CV: \$ / ESG-CV: \$ / HOPWA- CV: \$	HIV/AIDS Housing Operations	Household Housing Unit	218	218	100.00%			
COVID-19 Pandemic Response	Actions to prepare for, prevent and respond to the coronavirus pandemic	CDBG- CV: \$ / ESG-CV: \$ / HOPWA- CV: \$	Other	Other	11	0	0.00%			
Develop housing and services for the homeless	Homeless	HOME: \$ / ESG: \$ / ESG- CV: \$	Public service activities other than Low/Moderate Income Housing Benefit	Persons Assisted	750	2718	362.40%	150	1444	962.67%
Develop housing and services for the homeless	Homeless	HOME: \$ / ESG: \$ / ESG- CV: \$	Tenant-based rental assistance / Rapid Rehousing	Households Assisted	450	158	35.11%	90	47	52.22%
Develop housing and services for the homeless	Homeless	HOME: \$ / ESG: \$ / ESG- CV: \$	Homeless Person Overnight Shelter	Persons Assisted	5000	1559	31.18%			
Develop housing and services for the homeless	Homeless	HOME: \$ / ESG: \$ / ESG- CV: \$	Housing for Homeless added	Household Housing Unit	327	197	60.24%	65	97	149.23%

Expand economic opportunities	Non-Housing Community Development	CDBG: \$	Public service activities other than Low/Moderate Income Housing Benefit	Persons Assisted	75	80	106.67%	15	0	0.00%
Expand economic opportunities	Non-Housing Community Development	CDBG: \$	Facade treatment/business building rehabilitation	Business	0	1		0	1	
Expand economic opportunities	Non-Housing Community Development	CDBG: \$	Jobs created/retained	Jobs	1875	720	38.40%	375	231	61.60%
Expand economic opportunities	Non-Housing Community Development	CDBG: \$	Businesses assisted	Businesses Assisted	1000	867	86.70%	200	350	175.00%
Expand economic opportunities	Non-Housing Community Development	CDBG: \$	Buildings Demolished	Buildings	0	4				
Improve neighborhood conditions	Non-Housing Community Development	CDBG: \$ / CDBG- CV: \$	Public service activities other than Low/Moderate Income Housing Benefit	Persons Assisted	9625	224267	2,330.05%	1925	753	39.12%
Improve neighborhood conditions	Non-Housing Community Development	CDBG: \$ / CDBG- CV: \$	Homeowner Housing Added	Household Housing Unit	0	3		0	2	
Improve neighborhood conditions	Non-Housing Community Development	CDBG: \$ / CDBG- CV: \$	Homeowner Housing Rehabilitated	Household Housing Unit	0	3		0	2	
Improve neighborhood conditions	Non-Housing Community Development	CDBG: \$ / CDBG- CV: \$	Businesses assisted	Businesses Assisted	1	0	0.00%			

Improvo	Non Housing	CDBG: \$	<u> </u>	Household						
Improve	Non-Housing		Housing for Homeless							
neighborhood	Community	/ CDBG-	added	Housing	0	0		0	0	
conditions	Development	CV: \$		Unit						
Improve	Non-Housing	CDBG: \$	Housing for People with	Household						
neighborhood	Community	/ CDBG-	HIV/AIDS added	Housing	36	42	116.67%	36	42	116.67%
conditions	Development	CV: \$	THV/THD3 daded	Unit			110.0770			110.0770
Improve	Non-Housing	CDBG: \$								
neighborhood	Community	/ CDBG-	Buildings Demolished	Buildings	100	9	9.00%	20	6	30.00%
conditions	Development	CV: \$								30.00%
Improve	Non-Housing	CDBG: \$	Housing Code	Household						
neighborhood	Community	/ CDBG-	Enforcement/Foreclosed	Housing	375	210	F.C. 000/	70	70	400.000/
conditions	Development	CV: \$	Property Care	Unit			56.00%			100.00%
Provide										
decent	Affordable	CDBG: \$		Household						
affordable	Housing	/ HOME:	Rental units constructed	Housing	630	281	44.60%	126	153	121.43%
housing	J	\$		Unit						
Provide		_								
decent	Affordable	CDBG: \$	Rental units	Household						
affordable	Housing	/ HOME:	rehabilitated	Housing	142	313	220.42%	28	147	525.00%
housing	Tiousing	\$	renasiiitatea	Unit			220.1270			323.0070
Provide										
decent	Affordable	CDBG: \$	Homeowner Housing	Household						
		/ HOME:		Housing	50	104	200.000/	10	50	F00 000/
affordable	Housing	\$	Added	Unit			208.00%			500.00%
housing										
Provide		CDBG: \$		Household						
decent	Affordable	/ HOME:	Homeowner Housing	Housing	125	76		25	19	
affordable	Housing	\$	Rehabilitated	Unit			60.80%		=•	76.00%
housing		T		0						

Provide decent affordable housing	Affordable Housing	CDBG: \$ / HOME: \$	Housing for People with HIV/AIDS added	Household Housing Unit	36	42	116.67%			
Provide decent affordable housing	Affordable Housing	CDBG: \$ / HOME: \$	Housing Code Enforcement/Foreclosed Property Care	Household Housing Unit	350	237	67.71%	70	74	105.71%
Provide special needs housing	Affordable Housing Non- Homeless Special Needs	CDBG: \$ / HOPWA: \$ / HOME: \$	Rental units constructed	Household Housing Unit	425	52	12.24%	85	47	55.29%
Provide special needs housing	Affordable Housing Non- Homeless Special Needs	CDBG: \$ / HOPWA: \$ / HOME: \$	Rental units rehabilitated	Household Housing Unit	200	95	47.50%	40	95	237.50%
Provide special needs housing	Affordable Housing Non- Homeless Special Needs	CDBG: \$ / HOPWA: \$ / HOME: \$	Tenant-based rental assistance / Rapid Rehousing	Households Assisted	270	288	106.67%	150	142	94.67%

Provide special needs housing	Affordable Housing Non- Homeless Special Needs	CDBG: \$ / HOPWA: \$ / HOME: \$	Housing for People with HIV/AIDS added	Household Housing Unit	40	42	105.00%			
Provide special needs housing	Affordable Housing Non- Homeless Special Needs	CDBG: \$ / HOPWA: \$ / HOME: \$	HIV/AIDS Housing Operations	Household Housing Unit	180	129	71.67%	36	57	158.33%

Table 1 - Accomplishments - Program Year & Strategic Plan to Date

Assess how the jurisdiction's use of funds, particularly CDBG, addresses the priorities and specific objectives identified in the plan, giving special attention to the highest priority activities identified.

The City uses its CDBG funding to address the following issues: making affordable housing investments to stimulate or stabilize housing markets; assisting emerging employment sectors through local technical assistance business providers, business development support and with residents who are trained to take advantage of job openings; and dedicating public service funds to addressing community needs. The City invests its HOME funds in first-time affordable homeownership opportunities and the creation of new long-term affordable rental housing. ESG funds programs addressing basic shelter and housing stabilization needs of those who are homeless. Finally, HOPWA funds are used to serve the housing needs of HIV+, medically fragile, low-income households throughout the metropolitan region.

CR-10 - Racial and Ethnic composition of families assisted

Describe the families assisted (including the racial and ethnic status of families assisted). 91.520(a)

Table 2 – Table of assistance to racial and ethnic populations by source of funds

	CDBG	номе	ESG	HOPWA
Race:				
White	5594	8	406	58
Black or African American	59270	9	762	116
Asian	5079	0	12	1
American Indian or American Native	9778	0	396	2
Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	49	0	8	1
Total	79770	17	1584	178
Ethnicity:	'		1	
Hispanic	259	0	151	5
Not Hispanic	79511	17	1571	173

Narrative

The HUD SAGE reporting tool for the ESG grant provides race/ethnicity status by households assisted. The numbers do not include those households who did not indicate their race/ethnicity or who identified as multiple race.

CR-15 - Resources and Investments 91.520(a)

Identify the resources made available

Source of Funds	Source	Resources Made	Amount Expended
		Available	During Program Year
CDBG	public - federal	10,971,535	17,489,743
HOME	public - federal	2,848,250	3,545,041
HOPWA	public - federal	2,728,970	1,850,407
ESG	public - federal	949,746	1,034,094

Table 3 - Resources Made Available

Narrative

CDBG is directed on an area basis to census tracts in the city where the majority of residents are of low-and moderate-income. ESG funds are expended for eligible activities within the Hennepin County Continuum of Care for projects benefiting Minneapolis residents. HOPWA funds programs serving site-based initiatives and providing tenant based rental assistance throughout the metropolitan area. HOME rehabilitation funds are spent throughout the City for income-eligible units. If a new construction project receives HOME funds, that project is sited in an area that is a non-concentrated area of race or poverty. New affordable housing is targeted for designated growth areas and commercial and transit corridors that can benefit from and support increased housing density.

Leveraging

Explain how federal funds leveraged additional resources (private, state and local funds), including a description of how matching requirements were satisfied, as well as how any publicly owned land or property located within the jurisdiction that were used to address the needs identified in the plan.

Other resources made available to support Consolidated Plan strategies include General Fund dollars; federal grants made available from the U.S. Departments of Justice, Housing and Urban Development, Commerce, Health and Human Services, Environmental Protection Agency; state grants made available by Trade and Economic Development; Human Services; Children, Families and Learning; Metropolitan Council; and local resources through foundations, financial institutions, the Family Housing Fund, and subrecipient in-kind goods and services.

Match requirements for the HOME and Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) programs are met through funding provided by the project, Hennepin County or other government bodies. HOME match consisted of \$2,943,372 put toward projects in 2022. Due to the pandemic, the Amber Apartments match is corrected to account for an overreported amount in last year's CAPER. Match provided to the ESG program is met by funded programs and composed primarily of state pass through, local and private funding to covered programs. All request for proposals for these projects specify the need of committed match in order to qualify for funding.

As part of its compliance with the need to pursue all available resources to support its Consolidated Plan, the City does provide Certifications of Consistency to its Consolidated Plan to organizations seeking federal HUD funding. These certifications testify to the fact that the proposed funding application address and are consistent with strategies identified in the City's Consolidated Plan. City staff reviews certification requests against Consolidated Plan strategies and recommends certification of eligible proposals.

Fiscal Year Summary – HOME Match						
1. Excess match from prior Federal fiscal year	40,069,200					
2. Match contributed during current Federal fiscal year	2,943,372					
3. Total match available for current Federal fiscal year (Line 1 plus Line 2)	43,012,572					
4. Match liability for current Federal fiscal year	0					
5. Excess match carried over to next Federal fiscal year (Line 3 minus Line 4)	43,012,572					

Table 4 – Fiscal Year Summary - HOME Match Report

Match Contribution for the Federal Fiscal Year								
Project No. or Other ID	Date of Contribution	Cash (non-Federal sources)	Foregone Taxes, Fees, Charges	Appraised Land/Real Property	Required Infrastructure	Site Preparation, Construction Materials, Donated labor	Bond Financing	Total Match
Malcolm								
Yards 3110	06/07/2022	1,461,399	0	0	0	0	0	1,461,399
Snelling								
Yards 3050-1	02/28/2023	391,627	0	0	0	0	0	391,627
Snelling								
Yards 3050-2	04/27/2023	364,768	0	0	0	0	0	364,768
Worth on								
Woods 3128	09/29/2022	725,579	0	0	0	0	0	725,579

Table 5 – Match Contribution for the Federal Fiscal Year

HOME MBE/WBE report

Program Income – Enter the program amounts for the reporting period							
Balance on hand at	Amount received during	Total amount expended	Amount expended for	Balance on hand at end			
begin-ning of reportir	g reporting period	during reporting period	TBRA	of reporting period			
period	\$	\$	\$	\$			
\$							
2,534,3	09 0	2,321,215	0	213,094			

Table 6 – Program Income

-	siness Enterprise tracts for HOME			•		and dollar
varae or com	Total	<u> </u>		ess Enterprises	White Non-	
		Alaskan Native or American Indian	Asian or Pacific Islander	Black Non- Hispanic	Hispanic	Hispanic
Contracts						
Dollar						
Amount	13,368,802	103,887	0	195,000	0	13,069,915
Number	7	1	0	1	0	5
Sub-Contrac	ts					
Number	169	4	0	8	1	156
Dollar						
Amount	10,968,251	152,590	0	478,503	250,800	10,086,358
	Total	Women Business Enterprises	Male			
Contracts						
Dollar						
Amount	13,368,802	184,650	13,184,152			
Number	13	7	6			
Sub-Contrac	ts					
Number	169	15	154			
Dollar						

Table 7 - Minority Business and Women Business Enterprises

592,932

10,968,251

Amount

Minority Owners of Rental Property – Indicate the number of HOME assisted rental property owners and the total amount of HOME funds in these rental properties assisted

10,375,319

	Total		Minority Property Owners			
		Alaskan Native or American Indian	Asian or Pacific Islander	Black Non- Hispanic	Hispanic	Hispanic
Number	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dollar						
Amount	0	0	0	0	0	0

Table 8 - Minority Owners of Rental Property

Relocation and Real Property Acquisition – Indicate the number of persons displaced, the cost of relocation payments, the number of parcels acquired, and the cost of acquisition

Parcels Acquired	0	0
Businesses Displaced	0	0
Nonprofit Organizations		
Displaced	0	0
Households Temporarily		
Relocated, not Displaced	0	0

Households	Total		White Non-			
Displaced		Alaskan Native or American Indian	Asian or Pacific Islander	Black Non- Hispanic	Hispanic	Hispanic
Number	0	0	0	0	0	0
Cost	0	0	0	0	0	0

Table 9 – Relocation and Real Property Acquisition

CR-20 - Affordable Housing 91.520(b)

Evaluation of the jurisdiction's progress in providing affordable housing, including the number and types of families served, the number of extremely low-income, low-income, moderate-income, and middle-income persons served.

	One-Year Goal	Actual
Number of Homeless households to be		
provided affordable housing units	155	97
Number of Non-Homeless households to be		
provided affordable housing units	259	443
Number of Special-Needs households to be		
provided affordable housing units	311	383
Total	725	923

Table 10 - Number of Households

	One-Year Goal	Actual
Number of households supported through		
Rental Assistance	240	189
Number of households supported through		
The Production of New Units	286	245
Number of households supported through		
Rehab of Existing Units	93	240
Number of households supported through		
Acquisition of Existing Units	20	9
Total	639	683

Table 11 - Number of Households Supported

Discuss the difference between goals and outcomes and problems encountered in meeting these goals.

No problems were encountered in addressing goals. Ongoing challenges in creation of affordable housing include the lack of funding to make units deeply affordable at <30% MMI, shortage of large family rental housing units (and the rising costs to produce those larger units), and the continuing challenge in providing location choice. Due to the deep subsidy required for new production, preservation of existing units is easier than creation of new units. It is a continuing challenge to the City and its development partners to leverage enough resources to meet this commitment. The COVID-19

pandemic had some effect on project delivery timeframes but those are temporary. The pandemic has had an effect of increased costs with building materials and labor costs for projects that can delay finishing financing packages.

Discuss how these outcomes will impact future annual action plans.

The City continues to budget approximately half of its CDBG resources to the support of affordable housing creation and stabilization and use its HOME funds to creatively bring new affordable housing into the market. Rental assistance will continue to be provided through ESG, ESG-CV, and HOPWA resources. Additionally, the City has received a one-time federal Emergency Rental Assistance award of \$23,035,440 to assist renters in 2021 as part of the COVID-19 pandemic response. Rental assistance under this program started in April 2021 and continued through 2022.

The City continues its work with housing foreclosures with funding for its foreclosure prevention program, stepped up enforcement of vacant properties, and the addition of new financing products for households threatened with foreclosure. Even though foreclosure numbers have stabilized, there is the risk of an increase due to COVID-19. The City will continue to evaluate these conditions and the market effects caused by foreclosed properties. Additional CDBG-CV resources have been budgeted for these efforts.

The City operates the Emergency Stabilization Pilot Program which served seven properties with CDBG assistance in the program year. The goal of the five-year Emergency Stabilization Pilot Program is to preserve and provide units of affordable and appropriately sized rental housing in north Minneapolis that were vacant and recently renovated under either a Minneapolis or Hennepin County housing program to help stabilize Minneapolis households facing imminent displacement. Financial counseling services will be offered to participating households and enrollment in a Family Assets for Independence in Minnesota (FAIM) program is recommended. Eligible applicants are households that face imminent displacement (within 90 days) from their rental unit due to the revocation of the landlord's rental license or condition of the property. Applicants must be at or below 60% of area median income at the time of application and appropriately sized for the number of bedrooms available in the unit.

The City of Minneapolis has completed a study to inform the expansion of capacity for long term affordability ownership housing (LTA) models. LTA housing is currently defined by the City Council as housing that is affordable for a minimum 30-year period to households below 80% of area median income (\$80,000 in 2019 for a family of four). LTA models typically fund the difference between what a homebuyer can afford as monthly payments on a first mortgage and a home's sale price. LTA models typically include an equity sharing provision to ensure that when the first homebuyer sells the home, it is affordable for the next homebuyer. Current LTA models in the City of Minneapolis include Twin Cities Habitat for Humanity and City of Lakes Community Land Trust (CLCLT). The study engaged community members and analyzed market data, resulting in a recommendation to make program changes to increase focus on serving extremely low-income, low-income, and moderate-income households

through the City's homebuyer programs especially Black, Indigenous and Persons of Color. The City began implementation of the program model in 2020-2021.

Include the number of extremely low-income, low-income, and moderate-income persons served by each activity where information on income by family size is required to determine the eligibility of the activity.

Number of Households Served	CDBG Actual	HOME Actual
Extremely Low-income	70	0
Low-income	45	0
Moderate-income	72	4
Total	187	4

Table 12 – Number of Households Served

Narrative Information

Numbers of persons served by activity is pulled from IDIS reports of CDBG and HOME summary of accomplishments. There were 4 first time homebuyers assisted with HOME funds with 1 of the first time homebuyers being BIPOC.

CR-25 - Homeless and Other Special Needs 91.220(d, e); 91.320(d, e); 91.520(c)

Evaluate the jurisdiction's progress in meeting its specific objectives for reducing and ending homelessness through:

Reaching out to homeless persons (especially unsheltered persons) and assessing their individual needs

The City of Minneapolis participates in the local Continuum of Care model. The lead administrative entity for the Continuum of Care in Hennepin County and the City of Minneapolis is the Hennepin County Office to End Homelessness. The Heading Home Hennepin Executive Committee is responsible for planning and implementing the Continuum of Care in the County with support of the Heading Home Hennepin Operations Board. The County Office to End Homelessness provides staff support for the overall Continuum of Care; soliciting, reviewing and recommending applications for HUD funding; providing certifications of consistency with other HUD and state funding programs and development of Continuum of Care documentation materials required for applicants for HUD homeless program funding.

The City of Minneapolis works closely with a number of local and state agencies to ensure that Federal entitlement opportunities such as HOPWA, HOME, and ESG and COVID-19 HUD program resources meet the funding priorities supporting the Continuum of Care. For instance, the City works to direct funding to increasing the number of housing units, as well as expansion of the scope of services provided to homeless persons. Entitlement funds were used to assist the local Continuum of Care in 2020 by: continuing to coordinate outreach and assessment at shelter entrance points, emphasizing permanent supportive housing and prevention services versus continuing emergency shelter, and combining housing with appropriate supportive services. The City funds several street outreach programs with its ESG, CDBG-CV and ESG-CV funds. Street outreach services serve individuals meeting Category 1 and 4 definitions of homelessness with high barriers according to an assessment. Outreach services consist of engagement, case management, emergency and mental health services, transportation and unique services that work to connect users to housing opportunities and support services for which they are eligible.

Addressing the emergency shelter and transitional housing needs of homeless persons

ESG funding is used for rehabilitation and development of quality emergency shelter space and provision of essential services, rapid re-housing and homelessness prevention service options, and street outreach services for those who are unsheltered or chronically homeless. Over the past year the City has allocated both ESG and ESG-CV funding to these efforts. With an extremely low vacancy rate in the City of Minneapolis, it is difficult to find appropriate and affordable housing for clients with multiple barriers to accessing housing including those with a past criminal history or a history of housing evictions. There can be program restrictions realized when attempting to find a range of housing resources for clients. The City in coordination with the County Office to End Homelessness continues to

explore ways in which to effectively address these barriers at the program level. In terms of housing policy, the City has implemented a tenant protection ordinance to increase the ability of those who have trouble accessing rental opportunities to realize or keep appropriate housing. The City is also preparing to allow for single room occupancy housing options in the community.

Helping low-income individuals and families avoid becoming homeless, especially extremely low-income individuals and families and those who are: likely to become homeless after being discharged from publicly funded institutions and systems of care (such as health care facilities, mental health facilities, foster care and other youth facilities, and corrections programs and institutions); and, receiving assistance from public or private agencies that address housing, health, social services, employment, education, or youth needs

The City prioritizes funding rapid re-housing over homeless prevention. Rapid re-housing is used to benefit Minneapolis residents -- homeless families and single adults without children who reside in a Hennepin County sited homeless shelter (preferencing those whose previous permanent address was within Minneapolis) as well as unaccompanied youth who are verifiably homeless according to the HUD definition found at 24 CFR §576.2. City of Minneapolis ESG and ESG-CV funding for rapid re-housing is delivered through service providers selected under Hennepin County's request for proposals process that is combined with other family homelessness assistance funds to maximize coordination and results. The City is using CDBG-CV funding to support work in providing federal rental assistance funding to those who are in rent and utility arrears due to the COVID-19 pandemic. Hennepin County is the provider of programming to serve institutionalized persons being discharged from public health and correctional facilities and systems. The County and its Healthcare for the Homeless team provide discharge specialist services to work on preventing discharges from the Hennepin County Medical Center to homelessness. In 2019, Hennepin Health partnered with Hennepin Healthcare to develop a targeted program to connect Hennepin Health members who are experiencing homelessness and inpatient at Hennepin Healthcare to housing and other resources, and this work has shown a significant decrease in hospital readmissions among the engaged population. The County has also instituted training and capacity building through a 'Housing Resource Specialist' within Hennepin County's Housing Stability Area. Their focus is specifically on building capacity of front line workers across the County, including Corrections and Adult Behavioral health as well as Child Protection, to ensure that housing options are made known and available. While Hennepin County is the primary provider of most nonhousing social services, the City does provide for some of these needs through use of its CDBG funds devoted to public services, workforce development and early childhood programming. As well, the City works to assist low-income individuals and families avoid becoming homeless through the homelessness prevention delivery of rental assistance services described above. The City will continue to work with the County and other partners to address system gaps that may result in a household finding themselves homeless.

Helping homeless persons (especially chronically homeless individuals and families, families with children, veterans and their families, and unaccompanied youth) make the transition to

permanent housing and independent living, including shortening the period of time that individuals and families experience homelessness, facilitating access for homeless individuals and families to affordable housing units, and preventing individuals and families who were recently homeless from becoming homeless again

The City prioritizes funding rapid re-housing over homeless prevention. Rapid re-housing serves Minneapolis residents -- homeless families and single adults without children who reside in a Hennepin County sited homeless shelter (preferencing those whose previous permanent address was within Minneapolis) as well as unaccompanied youth who are verifiably homeless according to the HUD definition. City of Minneapolis ESG funding for rapid re-housing is delivered through service providers selected under Hennepin County's request for proposals process that is combined with other family homelessness assistance funds to maximize coordination and results.

CR-30 - Public Housing 91.220(h); 91.320(j)

Actions taken to address the needs of public housing

In the past the City has contributed CDBG funding to the Minneapolis Public Housing Authority (MPHA) for improvements to the housing inventory and support for resident initiatives. Funding for resident participation enables resident councils to promote resident citizen participation in the review of public housing programs, policies and community building activities. Federal funding reductions realized for the 2011 program year eliminated the use of CDBG for rehabilitation programming at MPHA public housing. Due to budget cuts there were no CDBG funds provided to MPHA and no accomplishments to report since 2013. Since 2020 though the City has renewed its financial commitment to addressing MPHA capital housing investment needs through the Affordable Housing Trust Fund. This has allowed CDBG dollars to fund rehabilitation work at MPHA high rise towers totaling 879 units of public housing. The City does coordinate with the MPHA to site project-based vouchers in city-assisted affordable housing developments. The City has determined recently to provide CDBG funds to the Authority allowing for the installation of fire safety sprinkler improvements in the Authority's high rises.

Actions taken to encourage public housing residents to become more involved in management and participate in homeownership

The MPHA will continue its work in supporting public housing resident involvement and participation in agency activities that impact residents and their homes. MPHA will work with established resident councils and representation systems such as its resident committees including, Resident Advisory Board, Tenant Advisory Committee, Security Advisory Committee and the Maintenance, Modernization and Management Committee to support this goal.

Actions taken to provide assistance to troubled PHAs

HUD does not consider the Minneapolis Public Housing Authority as a troubled PHA.

CR-35 - Other Actions 91.220(j)-(k); 91.320(i)-(j)

Actions taken to remove or ameliorate the negative effects of public policies that serve as barriers to affordable housing such as land use controls, tax policies affecting land, zoning ordinances, building codes, fees and charges, growth limitations, and policies affecting the return on residential investment. 91.220 (j); 91.320 (i)

Minneapolis is sensitive to the effects that public policies have on the cost of housing, or serve to dissuade development, maintenance or improvement of affordable housing. Although some of the barriers to the cost of producing affordable housing are beyond the control of local government, it is hoped that city policies do not create more barriers. The city works to establish positive marketing strategies and program criteria increasing housing choices for households with limited incomes, to provide geographical choice in assisted housing units, and to improve the physical quality of existing affordable housing units. As of 2018, the Minneapolis Civil Rights Ordinance prohibits discrimination against Housing Choice Vouchers (also known as "Section 8") as a form of income for tenants seeking housing in the city. The City has adopted and implemented policies to provide lifecycle housing throughout the City, providing all residents with safe, quality and affordable housing, as a priority, in cooperation with public and private partners.

In the area of regulatory controls, the city has administratively reformed its licensing and examining boards to ensure objectivity and eliminate unnecessary regulation in housing development. The city continues to update unnecessary regulation in housing development. The city no longer limits the pool of contractors that can enter the city to facilitate housing development, which encourages a more competitive pricing environment.

In response to other regulatory controls and life safety issues that may affect the cost of affordable housing, the city's housing agency continues to work with various regulatory departments to cancel special assessments and outstanding water charges on properties during the acquisition process. Construction Code Services waives the deposit on condemned buildings when the housing agency or the county requests to rehabilitate these buildings. The Minnesota Conservation Code has given the building official the opportunity to extend greater discretion when rehabilitating existing buildings.

The City's land acquisition programs, (Higher Density Corridor Housing Program for multifamily housing projects and Capital Acquisition Revolving Fund for mixed-use projects) address a key barrier to affordable housing – the need to assemble sites for development. These initiatives allow the city to gain control of land for disposition to developers for affordable and mixed-income development on the city's corridors, creating a critical linkage between affordable housing, jobs and transit.

The Department of Regulatory Services works to facilitate the rehabilitation of vacant homes through the Restoration Agreement program. These agreements suspend or hold in abeyance the Vacant Building Registration fee in exchange for completing the rehabilitation in a timely manner. In addition, this process pairs property owners with an inspector who is able to help them through the rehabilitation

process. Through the suspension of fees and the assistance of staff, this program makes it easier for low to moderate income property owners to rehabilitate and reoccupy vacant homes in Minneapolis.

In the area of Zoning, the City of Minneapolis in 2018 passed its updated Comprehensive Plan, the document that drives land use and zoning throughout the City for the next ten years (2019-2029). The 2040 Comprehensive Plan addresses barriers to developing affordable housing by elimination of restrictive zoning codes in residential areas. In 2019, the Minneapolis City Council voted to make inclusionary zoning permanent.

With the onset of COVID-19, the loss of income for residents combined with rising rents has affected residents' ability to retain housing. In response, the City is helping residents in the form of rental assistance and other measures.

Actions taken to address obstacles to meeting underserved needs. 91.220(k); 91.320(j)

Consolidated Plan resources to address priority needs are identified in the Consolidated Plan goals of 1) Providing decent affordable housing; 2) Developing housing and services for the homeless; 3) Providing special needs housing; 4) Expanding economic opportunities; 5) Improving neighborhood conditions; and 6) responding to the COVID-19 Pandemic. The City has sought additional funding for both its entitlement resources and complementary funding efforts. For example, the City holds a Promise Zone designation and is working on focusing leveraged resources for the communities within the zone, the City also contines to maintain and grow it's lead paint hazard reduction efforts through competitive HUD grants.

In areas of public services and public facilities, the City still seeks to address its priority areas. Over the past several years national CDBG budgets have been reduced which has reduced funding available for Public Services (up to 15 percent of CDBG can be used on public service programming). Annually the City budgets the maximum of 15 percent of its CDBG grant for public services to address the needs of its residents.

Actions taken to reduce lead-based paint hazards. 91.220(k); 91.320(j)

The City has worked for years to institute a comprehensive lead-based paint strategy to address the issue of lead hazards in the city's housing stock with the goal of eliminating these hazards from the overall City Housing stock. The City may not realistically be able to reach the goal of zero poisoned children; however, it will continue to sustain its goal through partnerships with rehab agencies, education, enforcing current lead law and community engagement. In 2014 the State changed the definition of when the City was allowed to respond to lead poisoning from 10ug/dl to 5ug/dl to align with the Center for Disease Controls change in level of concern.

The City of Minneapolis has taken a two pronged approach towards the goal of eliminating childhood lead poisoning. In 2022 the elevated blood lead (EBL) response program performs risk assessments,

writes corrective orders and issues administrative citations for non-compliance for all homes where a child with an EBL of > 5ug/dl resides. The program also combines CDBG funds with a HUD lead hazard control grant which is performing risk assessments and making properties lead safe in a targeted neighborhoods traditionally high for lead poisoning. Using resources from the City, Hennepin County and HUD, this office addresses lead-based paint hazards through:

- Identification and mitigation of lead hazards from units occupied by children with elevated blood lead levels.
- Education and outreach to the parents/guardians of children most impacted by lead hazards in dwellings.
- Lead-based paint hazard awareness training for housing inspectors and education materials on the disclosure rules and lead safe work practices distributed to rental property owners.
- Prevention of lead poisoning by incorporating lead hazard reduction into the maximum numbers of dwelling units undergoing rehabilitation activities.

These efforts have seen the level of child screening for lead vary over time while at the same time the number of children diagnosed with an elevated blood lead level has decreased.

In the City's Lead Hazard Reduction Program, CDBG funds were used for lead risk assessments, clearances, or rehab activities on 74 properties (48 rental properties and 26 owner households), all of which were properties belonging to households at or below 80% of the Area Median income. The Program also received a Lead Reduction Grant from HUD in 2020 and a Healthy Homes Grant in 2022 and has begun implementation of that work.

Actions taken to reduce the number of poverty-level families. 91.220(k); 91.320(j)

The City of Minneapolis continued its efforts to reduce the number of poverty-level families in the city through focusing its development resources on programs and activities that facilitate the creation or retention of job opportunities.

Improved housing and human development activities are essential components of the City's anti-poverty strategy. Various programs are utilized by the City in this effort, including among others CPED programs and initiatives of the Minneapolis Public Housing Authority. In areas of economic development, the City has worked with private and non-profit partners to create an environment to develop opportunities for residents to leave poverty through workforce and business development assistance.

Businesses provided with public funds for economic assistance from the City are required to post job openings with the City's Employment and Training Program in an attempt to link City residents with these jobs. In PY 2022, CDBG supported vocational training incentive efforts assisted 215 adults in obtaining private sector, permanent jobs.

The City also funds programs that prepare youth for their future by equipping them with job and career building skills. Youth employment training programs funded through CDBG public service funds enabled 127 youth to receive job training skills and experience in PY 2022 through the Project Step-Up summer youth job training program.

The City works to clean up polluted industrial sites in order to attract new light industrial businesses, or to site new housing or commercial development opportunities. Minneapolis CPED is the key public agency in coordinating the cleanup of sites. Funding assistance is received from the Environmental Protection Agency, the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency and Department of Trade and Economic Development, the Metropolitan Council and other local sources. The benefits to Brownfield's redevelopment is an increase in the tax base, provision of job opportunities to city residents, improvement in the environment, and recycling of city land to productive uses.

The City addresses economic development needs by providing business development assistance. Recognizing that jobs paying a living wage and strong, growing, local businesses are the cornerstone of economic stability in the Central Business District and neighborhood business districts throughout the City, the City of Minneapolis' CPED provides assistance to businesses with identifying locations for expansion or relocation and understanding and navigating various city regulatory processes, and establishes business-to-business connections in key economic sectors. CPED also funds local business organizations to provide assistance to entrepreneurs and small businesses with developing a business plan, accounting, marketing, merchandising and gaining access to capital. The City has a number of business financing programs for purchasing equipment and property, real estate development and tenant improvements, working capital and micro loans. In 2022 program year CDBG supported 365 of these small businesses through neighborhood-based technical assistance.

In 2017, the City of Minneapolis City Council approved a municipal minimum wage ordinance that requires large employers to pay Minneapolis workers \$15 an hour in five years and gives small employers seven years to reach the target wage. Increasing the municipal minimum wage is one tool that the city has used to assist in reducing the number of Minneapolis families living in poverty.

Actions taken to develop institutional structure. 91.220(k); 91.320(j)

The institutional structure through which the city carries out its housing and community development plan consists of public, private and nonprofit partners. The primary public entities are the city of Minneapolis, the Minneapolis Public Housing Authority, Hennepin County, and the Minnesota Housing. Nonprofit organizations include nonprofit developers and community housing development organizations, the Family Housing Fund, and the Funder's Council. Private sector partners include local financial institutions, for-profit developers and the foundation community.

These partnerships have allowed the city to realize progress on its housing and community development work. However, much remains to be done especially in the area of delivering the benefits of progress equitably throughout the community. Communities of color and very low-income residents continue to

realize unequal outcomes in housing and service delivery compared with the broader community. How institutional actors work to address these gaps will be a continuing focus of the city.

Actions taken to enhance coordination between public and private housing and social service agencies. 91.220(k); 91.320(j)

The institutional structure through which the City carries out its housing and community development plan consists of public, private and nonprofit partners. Many have worked with and supported the city in carrying out the affordable and supportive housing strategy for the community.

The primary public entities are the City of Minneapolis, Minneapolis Community Planning and Economic Development (CPED), the Minneapolis Public Housing Authority (MPHA), Hennepin County, and the Minnesota Housing Finance Agency. Nonprofit organizations include nonprofit developers, community housing development organizations, and the Family Housing Fund. The federal government and the state are key funding source for rental and ownership housing projects. Local funds are available for housing and non-housing activities. Private sector partners such as local financial institutions, community development finance institutions, for-profit developers, faith-based organizations and the philanthropic community continue to be valuable in assisting Minneapolis meet its housing and community development goals and strategies.

The City works with these partners to design programs that effectively work to better the conditions present in the city. However, gaps in program delivery still occur whether through funding shortfalls, differing timetables, and contrary regulations. The City seeks to resolve these gaps through its commitment to its institutional relationships evidenced by its close working relations with its partners. The city will continue to meet with and inform its partners of its housing and community development needs, goals and strategies as well as strengthen interagency program coordination.

Identify actions taken to overcome the effects of any impediments identified in the jurisdictions analysis of impediments to fair housing choice. 91.520(a)

According to the Minneapolis Department of Civil Rights, during the 2022 program year, 26 fair housing discrimination complaints were filed with the city. Of that number, 19 cases were closed prior to the filing of a charge; 5 resulted in a charge filing; one is now closed, the remaining 4 are in open statues and 2 remain at the preliminary investigation stage.

The City continued its support of Mid-Minnesota Legal Aid's Housing Discrimination Law Project. In the 2022 program year this work supported 88 households. The most common legal issues relate to the rights of individuals with disabilities to live free from discrimination in housing. Fifty-nine households obtained favorable outcomes such as retained housing, changes in practices, obtaining court orders and monetary compensation. Twenty-nine households obtained advice and counsel.

Other recent fair housing actions undertaken by the City include:

Increasing funding for the Affordable Housing Trust Fund allowing for preservation of existing affordable housing through Naturally Occurring Affordable Housing (NOAH) programs; acquisition and funding for properties in need of immediate repairs; provide ongoing funding to HOMELine for tenant information and referral hotline and legal services.

The City Council approved changes to its Housing Maintenance Code and Zoning Code allowing for single room occupancy (SRO) units to be created.

The City of Minneapolis, through its Minneapolis Homes suite of programs, strives to reduce income disparities by building the capacity of underrepresented homebuyers, homeowners and developers to participate in City programs. Minneapolis Homes provides financing for financial wellness, homebuyer education and foreclosure prevention counseling. The City provides financial support to the Minnesota Homeownership Center to provide services through a network of providers for one-on-one counseling, online tutorials and in-person classes in a variety of languages, including Hmong, Spanish, Somali and English.

The City has adopted a "Renter First" policy that centers renters in rental licensing enforcement action, including hiring new tenant navigators to help renters resolve problems with building owners and managers. In addition, the City has increased investment to provide legal services to renters facing eviction and to represent low-income renters in habitability cases.

Minneapolis adopted a new occupancy ordinance in December of 2019 eliminating the maximum occupancy requirements in each zoning district and removing restrictions on the definition of family. The Minneapolis City Council adopted a permanent, comprehensive Inclusionary Zoning policy in December 2019. The policy applies to all new housing development projects in the City with 20 or more units. It will phase in over time for smaller projects (20-49 units) and ownership projects (condos). Developers must include affordable units in their projects or choose a compliance alternative, such as paying an in-lieu fee or producing affordable units off-site. The City is encouraging innovation to increase housing supply and diversity in other ways. In 2019, the City Council approved changes to the zoning code to allow for the development of intentional communities and cluster developments to provide more housing options for residents experiencing housing instability.

CR-40 - Monitoring 91.220 and 91.230

Describe the standards and procedures used to monitor activities carried out in furtherance of the plan and used to ensure long-term compliance with requirements of the programs involved, including minority business outreach and the comprehensive planning requirements

The City Grants Office within the Finance and Property Services Department provides overall assurance that Consolidated Plan grant programs implemented through the City, its Subrecipient programs, and other community-based organizations are being carried-out as required. Each department who manages grant-funded programming is responsible for monitoring their respective program activity for compliance with City, federal Office of Management and Budget, and HUD program standards. The Grants Office will monitor these activities in cooperation with the department implementing Consolidated Plan programming.

Programmatic, regulatory and contract compliance is achieved through the City's administrative structure, its offices of contract management, and through the Grants Office. Structured reviews are conducted on-site to ensure consistency with the contract, for determining the adequacy of program performance and to ensure that reported information is accurate. The Grants Office monitors for program compliance and performance, as well as provide technical assistance to grant-funded program managers. This framework allows for an effective oversight of the monitoring and technical assistance process. This communication link, together with guidance offered from the Minneapolis HUD Field Office, provides the capacity to identify potential risk. The Grants Office uses a monitoring checklist which includes standard HUD monitoring guidelines; the Finance department monitors compliance using a checklist specific to minimum standards determined by the City, State and Federal government. If potential issues of non-compliance are identified a corrective action is implemented based on City policy to prevent continuance of a violation and to mitigate adverse effects of violation.

The objectives of the City's monitoring system are, to satisfy the statutory requirements of grantor agencies, to assist contractors in properly administering grant-funded programs implemented on behalf of the City, to minimize the City's liability by identifying and correcting major program deficiencies before they result in financial penalties and/or funding sanctions, and to provide City management and grantor agencies with performance information to guide them in making future funding decisions (i.e. verify the quantity and assess the quality of the services being delivered).

A third-party contracted provider monitors all HOME-funded rental projects, including on-site property and property management file inspections, on at least an annual basis to verify compliance with HOME requirements including tenant income, rent restrictions, unit mix and occupancy, lease provisions, and affirmative marketing. Further information on this monitoring work is found in Section CR-50 – HOME of this report.

The Civil Rights Department monitors City-funded projects (including HOME) through its Contract Compliance unit for Davis Bacon and Section 3 and sets development participation goals for women/minority-owned businesses through its Small and Underutilized Business Program.

Citizen Participation Plan 91.105(d); 91.115(d)

Describe the efforts to provide citizens with reasonable notice and an opportunity to comment on performance reports.

The 2022 CAPER was made available for a 15-day review period before its August 29, 2023 submission to HUD. The City's Consolidated Plan citizen participation plan encourages the inclusion of all City residents throughout the Consolidated Plan development process--especially low-income residents who are the primary clients for HUD programs, non-profit organizations and other interested parties. At least three public hearings are held each year to address housing and community development needs, development of proposed activities, and review of program performance.

To ensure broad-based participation, extensive communication efforts are used during the implementation of the City's Consolidated Plan citizen participation plan. A mailing distribution list of approximately 200 names is revised continuously. The list includes public, private and social service agencies and individuals requesting notification of Consolidated Plan meetings, hearings and materials. Public notices for public hearings are published in Finance and Commerce, following City notification practices. The various printed notices notify where copies of the Consolidated Plan and CAPER are available and invite persons to either speak at the public hearings and/or submit written comments. Public hearings are accessible and sign language interpretation is available for public hearings. The public comment period for the draft 2022 CAPER ran August 14-28, 2023. The City's Business, Inspections, Housing and Zoning Committee held a public hearing on the 2022 CAPER on August 22, 2023. No comments on the 2022 CAPER were received during the comment period or at the public hearing.

Copies of the draft CAPER were made available at the Office of Grants & Special Projects, Community Planning and Economic Development, Hennepin County Public Libraries located in the City of Minneapolis, Mid-Minnesota Legal Aid offices and upon request. The draft report was posted at the following website https://www2.minneapolismn.gov/government/departments/finance/grants-special-projects/consolidated-plan/. Digital copies of the final 2022 CAPER to be submitted to HUD is made available for public review by emailing Rachel Kennedy at Rachel.kennedy@minneapolismn.gov and when the CAPER is approved by HUD, the final report will also be posted on the above noted website.

CR-45 - CDBG 91.520(c)

Specify the nature of, and reasons for, any changes in the jurisdiction's program objectives and indications of how the jurisdiction would change its programs as a result of its experiences.

No changes in programming objectives have been made.

Does this Jurisdiction have any open Brownfields Economic Development Initiative (BEDI) grants?

No

CR-50 - HOME 24 CFR 91.520(d)

Include the results of on-site inspections of affordable rental housing assisted under the program to determine compliance with housing codes and other applicable regulations

The City of Minneapolis contracts with Affordable Housing Connections, Inc. (AHC) to provide ongoing compliance monitoring of its HOME funded rental projects.

During the 2022 program year, AHC will review a total of 55 annual reports covering 552 units for HOME compliance. A CHART, or Consolidated Housing Annual Reporting Tool, collects move in/move out, income and rent information of each household residing in a HOME unit in a HOME assisted property. If a HOME assisted property is due for a site visit as dictated by its inspection schedule, AHC will review at least 20% (minimum of 4, or all if less than 4 HOME units) of the tenant files of HOME assisted units. A tenant file review consists of reviewing the documentation provided by the tenant household and the information collected and verified by the owner/manager to determine if the household is income eligible under the HOME Program. Leasing documents and rent ledgers are also reviewed to determine that gross rents are within the HOME rent limits.

Provide an assessment of the jurisdiction's affirmative marketing actions for HOME units. 24 CFR 91.520(e) and 24 CFR 92.351(a)

Prior to properties being held open to the public, CPED-contracted marketing agents mail out information to their mailing lists. In addition, properties are advertised for sale in various community newspapers as well as the Minneapolis Star Tribune and marketing signs on the property. Open houses are held allowing prospective buyers a review of the home interiors. All buyers are given the option of being represented by their choice of agent, who is paid by seller at time of closing. All interested in purchasing a property may submit purchase offers with accompanying documentation by a specified date. When multiple offers are received, an impartial in-house lottery is used to rank order offers. Affirmative marketing actions and outreach to minority- and women-owned businesses continue to be performed in a satisfactory manner. It indicates continued efforts on the parts of owners to affirmatively market available units.

Refer to IDIS reports to describe the amount and use of program income for projects, including the number of projects and owner and tenant characteristics

No program income was used this program year.

Describe other actions taken to foster and maintain affordable housing. 24 CFR 91.220(k) (STATES ONLY: Including the coordination of LIHTC with the development of affordable housing). 24 CFR 91.320(j)

The City continues to pursue the following actions for the development of rental housing to grow the

population and to have no net loss of affordable housing across all income levels. City housing policy is the positive gain on affordable housing units through:

- Annually seeking to create more units affordable at 30-60% of Area Median Income (AMI) through new construction/positive conversion than the number of habitable units affordable to 30-60% of AMI that are demolished as a result of City sponsored projects.
- Funding housing programs serving those above 60% of Area Median Income shall continue and those programs will remain a vital part of the City's housing policy.
- Twenty percent (20%) of the units of each City assisted housing project of ten or more units will be affordable to households earning 60% or less of the Area Median Income. It is understood that these affordable units may include any mix of rental and/or homeownership, and can be located on the project site or anywhere within the City of Minneapolis.
- Projects which utilize any funding from the Affordable Housing Trust Fund (CDBG/HOME) must have 20% of the housing units available to households at or below 50% of area median income.

In the past year the City has provided financing for the development and preservation of affordable ownership housing by;

- Preserving and improving the physical condition of existing ownership housing through home improvement offerings.
- Supporting in-fill development of new three or more bedroom houses for large families through a combination of construction gap financing and affordability loans.
- Promoting and supporting first-time homeownership opportunities and outreach for traditionally underserved populations.

CR-55 - HOPWA 91.520(e)

Identify the number of individuals assisted and the types of assistance provided

Table for report on the one-year goals for the number of households provided housing through the use of HOPWA activities for: short-term rent, mortgage, and utility assistance payments to prevent homelessness of the individual or family; tenant-based rental assistance; and units provided in housing facilities developed, leased, or operated with HOPWA funds.

Number of Households Served Through:	One-year Goal	Actual
Short-term rent, mortgage, and utility		
assistance to prevent homelessness of the		
individual or family	0	0
Tenant-based rental assistance	150	142
Units provided in permanent housing facilities		
developed, leased, or operated with HOPWA		
funds	36	36
Units provided in transitional short-term		
housing facilities developed, leased, or		
operated with HOPWA funds	0	0

Table 13 - HOPWA Number of Households Served

Narrative

City of Minneapolis HOPWA resources provide Project Sponsors with the opportunity to offer tenant-based rental assistance, client advocacy, case management services, and/or capital projects to develop permanent housing units based on the needs identified by responses to its annual request for proposal (RFP) and by recommendations from the MN HIV Housing Coalition. Project Sponsors under grant year 2022 were the Metropolitan Council Housing and Redevelopment Authority (HRA), Rainbow Health and Clare Housing.

In program year 2022, 142 households served with rental assistance, while 57 households were provided HOPWA-funded supportive services. An additional 16 households with persons affected by HIV were provided with short term housing options through HOPWA-CV (COVID-19 pandemic response) funds in 2022. In late 2022 Clare Housing opened its 36 unit housing development Bloom Lake Flats adding much needed larger bedroom units to the local HIV housing continuum of housing options. This work was supported in part with City HOPWA funding.

The City works with Project Sponsors, funding partners and the Minnesota HIV Housing Coalition to identify and develop its funding plans and priorities for HOPWA expenditures. The need to obtain or keep affordable housing remains significant, and the programming design for HOPWA assistance helps

meet the housing needs of families and persons with HIV/AIDS. Stable housing situations are often second only to health care in importance for this population, and it is widely asserted among the HIV/AIDS-affected population and service providers that "housing is healthcare." Rainbow Health and Metropolitan Council Housing and Redevelopment Authority (Metro HRA) coordinate to offer continued rental assistance to persons with HIV/AIDS when they expire their time limits in Rainbow Health's transitional housing program. Clare Housing provides community-located supportive housing units and supportive services for these units.

CR-58 – Section 3

Identify the number of individuals assisted and the types of assistance provided

Total Labor Hours	CDBG	HOME	ESG	HOPWA	HTF
Total Number of Activities	3	0	0	0	0
Total Labor Hours	68,217				
Total Section 3 Worker Hours	16,491				
Total Targeted Section 3 Worker Hours	11,955				

Table 14 – Total Labor Hours

Qualitative Efforts - Number of Activities by Program	CDBG	HOME	ESG	HOPWA	HTF
Outreach efforts to generate job applicants who are Public Housing					
Targeted Workers					
Outreach efforts to generate job applicants who are Other Funding	3				
Targeted Workers.	3				
Direct, on-the job training (including apprenticeships).					
Indirect training such as arranging for, contracting for, or paying tuition for, off-site training.					
Technical assistance to help Section 3 workers compete for jobs (e.g., resume assistance, coaching).					
Outreach efforts to identify and secure bids from Section 3 business concerns.	3				
Technical assistance to help Section 3 business concerns understand and bid on contracts.					
Division of contracts into smaller jobs to facilitate participation by Section 3 business concerns.					
Provided or connected residents with assistance in seeking employment					
including: drafting resumes, preparing for interviews, finding job					
opportunities, connecting residents to job placement services.					
Held one or more job fairs.					
Provided or connected residents with supportive services that can provide direct services or referrals.					
Provided or connected residents with supportive services that provide one or more of the following: work readiness health screenings, interview clothing, uniforms, test fees, transportation.					
Assisted residents with finding child care.					
Assisted residents to apply for, or attend community college or a four year educational institution.					
Assisted residents to apply for, or attend vocational/technical training.					
Assisted residents to obtain financial literacy training and/or coaching.					
Bonding assistance, guaranties, or other efforts to support viable bids from Section 3 business concerns.					
Provided or connected residents with training on computer use or online					
technologies.					
Promoting the use of a business registry designed to create opportunities for disadvantaged and small businesses.					
Outreach, engagement, or referrals with the state one-stop system, as designed in Section 121(e)(2) of the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act.					



Table 15 - Qualitative Efforts - Number of Activities by Program

Narrative

Section 3 promotes local economic development and individual self-sufficiency. The Section 3 program is race and gender neutral. Qualification for Section 3 is based solely on the following: income and residency in the service area or the neighborhood of a covered construction project. Section 3 applies to all projects and activities involving housing construction, rehabilitation, or other public construction that is funded with covered HUD funding. Section 3 is triggered when the normal completion of construction and rehabilitation projects creates the need for new employment, contracting, or training opportunities. Section 3 regulations should not be construed to mean that recipients are required to hire Section 3 residents or award contracts to Section 3 businesses other than what is needed to complete covered projects/activities. If the expenditure of covered funding does not result in new employment, contracting, or training opportunities, the requirements have not been triggered.

Under Section 3, goals are that 25% of all labor hours are performed by Section 3 Workers and 5% of all labor hours are to be performed by Section 3 Targeted Workers. The 5% goal counts towards the overall 25% Section 3 Worker goal.

Definition of a "Section 3 Worker" (must meet at least one of the following criteria):

- The worker's gross income for the previous or annualized calendar year is below the HUD-established low income limit of 80% area median income.
- The worker is employed by a Section 3 business concern.
- The worker is a YouthBuild participant.

Definition of a "Targeted Section 3 Worker" (must meet at least one of the following criteria):

- The worker is employed by a Section 3 business concern.
- The worker is a YouthBuild participant.
- The worker is a resident in public housing, Section 8-assisted housing, and/or a resident of other
 public housing projects or Section 8-assisted housing managed by the Minneapolis Public
 Housing Agency that is providing the assistance (applies only to Public Housing Assistance
 Projects).
- The worker lives within the service area or the neighborhood of the project.

During the reporting period, the City had two activities subject to section 3 requirements. The activities are the Stonehouse Square Apartments rehabilitation and the Juxtaposition Arts campus expansion projects. Section 3 goals information is still being collected but contracts for these projects were set with Section 3 goals. The Section 3 hours for these projects will be reported on upon project completion and

in its relevant CAPER. The City shares with all bidders and contractors its registry of certified Section 3 Residents and certified Section 3 Business Concerns to disseminate employment and contracting opportunities; and is monitoring applicable contracts and projects for compliance.

CR-60 - ESG 91.520(g) (ESG Recipients only)

ESG reporting outcomes are found in the attached ESG CAPER found in the Appendix. The report is generated from the HUD SAGE Reporting System.

Appendix

Attachment

CDBG PR26 Report



PART I: SUMMARY OF CDBG RESOURCES	
01 UNEXPENDED COBS FUNDS AT END OF PREVIOUS PROGRAM YEAR	24,424,826,51
02 ENTITLEMENT GRANT	10,971,535.00
03 SURPLUS URBAN RENEWAL	0.00
04 SECTION 108 GUARANTEED LOAN FUNDS	0.00
05 CURRENT YEAR PROGRAM INCOME	679,469.42
05a CURRENT YEAR SECTION 108 PROGRAM INCOME (FOR SI TYPE)	0.00
06 PUNDS RETURNED TO THE LINE-OF-CREDIT	0.00
06a FUNDS RETURNED TO THE LOCAL COBG ACCOUNT	0.00
07 ADJUSTMENT TO COMPUTE TOTAL AVAILABLE	54,795.76
08 TOTAL AVAILABLE (SUM, LINES 01-07)	36,130,626.69
PART II: SUMMARY OF CDBG EXPENDITURES	
09 DISBURSEMENTS OTHER THAN SECTION 108 REPAYMENTS AND PLANNING/ADMINISTRATION	14,867,723.00
10 ADJUSTMENT TO COMPUTE TOTAL AMOUNT SUBJECT TO LOW/MOD BENEFIT	0.00
11 AMOUNT SUBJECT TO LOW/WOD BENEFIT (LINE 19 + LINE 10)	14,867,723.00
12 DISBURSED IN IDIS FOR PLANNING/ADMINISTRATION	2,137,454.90
13 DISBURSED IN IDIS FOR SECTION 108 REPAYMENTS	0.00
14 ADJUSTMENT TO COMPUTE TOTAL EXPENDITURES	0.00
15 TOTAL EXPENDITURES (SUM, LINES 11-14)	17,005,177.07
16 UNEXPENDED BALANCE (LINE 08 - LINE 15)	19,125,448.77
PART III: LOWMOD BENEFIT THIS REPORTING PERIOD	
17 EXPENDED FOR LOW/MOD HOUSING IN SPECIAL AREAS	0.00
18 EXPENDED FOR LOWIMOD MULTI-UNIT HOUSING	4,720,543.34
19 DISBURSED FOR OTHER LOW/MOD ACTIVITIES	8,421,756.85
20 ADJUSTMENT TO COMPUTE TOTAL LOW/MOD CREDIT	0.00
21 TOTAL LOW/MOD CREDIT (SUM, LINES 17-20)	13,142,300.23
22 PERCENT LOW/MOD CREDIT (LINE 21/LINE 11)	88.39%
LOW/MOD BENEFIT FOR MULTI-YEAR CERTIFICATIONS	
23 PROGRAM YEARS(PY) COVERED IN CERTIFICATION	PY: 2020 PY: 2021 PY: 2022
24 CUMULATIVE NET EXPENDITURES SUBJECT TO LOW/MOD BENEFIT CALCULATION	33,507,102.00
25 CUMULATIVE EXPENDITURES BENEFITING LOW/WOD PERSONS	30,578,027.57
26 PERCENT BENEFIT TO LOW/MOD PERSONS (LINE 25/LINE 24)	91.2694
PART IV: PUBLIC SERVICE (PS) CAP CALCULATIONS	
27 DISBURSED IN IDIS FOR PUBLIC SERVICES	1,442,529.16
28 PS UNLIQUIDATED OBLIGATIONS AT END OF CURRENT PROGRAM YEAR	1,341,011.54
29 PS UNLIQUIDATED OBLIGATIONS AT END OF PREVIOUS PROGRAM YEAR	1,187,051.70
30 ADJUSTMENT TO COMPUTE TOTAL PS OBLIGATIONS	0.00
31 TOTAL PS OBLIGATIONS (LINE 27 + LINE 28 - LINE 29 + LINE 30)	1,596,489.00
32 ENTITLEMENT GRANT	10,971,535.00
33 PRIOR YEAR PROGRAM INCOME	1,573,781.40
34 ADJUSTMENT TO COMPUTE TOTAL SUBJECT TO PS CAP	0.00
35 TOTAL SUBJECT TO PS CAP (SUM, LINES 32-34)	12,545,316.40
36 PERCENT FUNDS OBLIGATED FOR PS ACTIVITIES (LINE 31/LINE 35)	12.739
PART V: PLANNING AND ADMINISTRATION (PA) CAP	
37 DISBURSED IN IDIS FOR PLANNING/ADMINISTRATION	2,137,454.95
38 PA UNLIQUIDATED OBLIGATIONS AT END OF CURRENT PROGRAM YEAR	503,815.18
39 PA UNLIQUIDATED OBLIGATIONS AT END OF PREVIOUS PROGRAM YEAR	1,162,711.69
40 ADJUSTMENT TO COMPUTE TOTAL PA OBLIGATIONS	0.00
41 TOTAL PA OBLIGATIONS (LINE 37 + LINE 38 - LINE 39 +LINE 40)	1,478,558.40
42 ENTITLEMENT GRANT	10,971,535.00
43 CURRENT YEAR PROGRAM INCOME	679,469.43
44 ADJUSTMENT TO COMPUTE TOTAL SUBJECT TO PA CAP	0.00
45 TOTAL SUBJECT TO PA CAP (SUM, LINES 42-44)	11,651,004.42
46 PERCENT FUNDS OBLIGATED FOR PA ACTIVITIES (LINE 41/LINE 45)	12.69%



Office of Community Planning and Development U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development Integrated Disbursement and Information System

PR25 - CD8G Financial Summary Report

TIME:

PAGE:

15:46

Program Year 2022 MINNEAPOLIS, MN

LINE 17 DETAIL: ACTIVITIES TO CONSIDER IN DETERMINING THE AMOUNT TO ENTER ON LINE 17

No data returned for this view. This might be because the applied filter excludes all data.

LINE 18 DETAIL: ACTIVITIES TO CONSIDER IN DETERMINING THE AMOUNT TO ENTER ON LINE 18

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS	Activity	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2021	3	3209		3901 Chicago Ave S_ Calvary Apartments	01	LIVIH	\$1,082,400.00
					01	Matrix Code	\$1,082,400.00
2019	5	3197		Loan 628 E Franklin Ave	138	LMH	\$1,350,000,00
					138	Matrix Code	\$1,350,000.00
2019	3	2797		Prosperity Village Rehab Affordable Housing Units	148	LIMH	\$75,000.00
2019	3	2948		Exodus II	148	LWH	\$480,000.00
					148	Matrix Code	\$555,000.00
2021	3	3225		314 Hennepin Ave-Sprinkler II	140	LMH	\$618,201.96
2021	31	3114		Fire Sprinkler Retrofit-1627 5 6th St	14C	DMH :	\$151,688.00
2021	31	3115		Fire Sprinkler Retrofit-600 18th Ave N Lyndale Manor	140	LIMH	\$428,011.00
2021	31	3116		Fire Sprinkler Retrofit-630 Cedar Ave S Cedar High Rise	14C	LIVIH	\$278,046.00
2021	31	3117		Fire Sprinkler Retrofit-2121 Minnehaha Ave Heltzer Manor	140	LMH	\$154,254.00
					14C	Matrix Code	\$1,630,200.96
2019	7	2794		Lead Hazard Reduction	141	LIMH	\$102,942.38
					141	Matrix Code	\$102,942.38
Total							\$4,720,543,34

LINE 19 DETAIL: ACTIVITIES INCLUDED IN THE COMPUTATION OF LINE 19

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2015	6	2830	6681014	Property Management -Corridor Housing YR41	01	LMH	\$708.74
2015	6	2830	6682441	Property Management -Cornidor Housing YR41	01	LMH	\$1,340.50
2015	6	2830	6684409	Property Management -Corridor Housing YR41	01	LMH	\$99.00
2015	6	2830	6714436	Property Management -Corridor Housing YR41	01	LWH	\$418.00
2015	6	2830	6742107	Property Management -Corridor Housing YR41	01	LIMH	\$460.13
2015	6	2830	6746770	Property Management -Corridor Housing YR41	01	LMH	\$209.00
2015	6	2830	6749856	Property Management -Corridor Housing YR41	01	LWH	\$209.00
					01	Matrix Code	\$3,444.37
2020	6	3127	6714440	3115 Russell Av N - Vacant and Boarded	04	LMH	\$1,145.36
2022	6	3208	6742167	Acq-Disp 2443 15th Ave 5	D4	LWA	\$99,132.71
2022	6	3213	6714448	Acq- 1403 14th Ave N	04	LIMH	\$130,810.54
					04	Matrix Code	\$231,088.61
2020	10	2874	6695831	Way to Grow	050	LMC	\$17,400.00
2021	9	3020	6661917	Journey Forward	050	LIVIC	819.632.72
2021	9	3020	6683915	Journey Forward	050	LMC	\$7,869.76
2021	9	3020	6695830	Journey Forward	050	LMC	3562.51
2021	11	3017	6671761	Way to Grow	050	LMC	\$37,400.00
2021	12	3019	6661917	Juvenile Supervision Center	050	LMC	\$35,474.00
2021	12	3019	6683915	Juvenile Supervision Center	050	LMC	\$3,899.00
2022	9	3147	6696181	Journey Forward	050	LMC	\$18,453.28
2022	9	3147	6714448	Journey Forward	050	LMC	\$8,746.75
2022	9	3147	6742150	Journey Forward	050	LMC	\$27,391.28
2022	9	3147	6749860	Journey Forward	050	LMC	\$20,188.66
2022	11	3146	6696181	Way to Grow	050	LIMIC	\$28,120.00
2022	11	3146	6742103	Way to Grow	050	LIVIC	\$22,965.00
2022	11	3146	6749854	Way to Grow	050	UMC	\$57,770.00
2022	11	3146	6784966	Way to Grow	050	LMC	\$68,440.00
					05D	Matrix Code	\$374,312.96
2020	12	2872	6695831	Domestic Abuse Project	05G	LIMC	\$7,887.01
2021	13	3018	6671761	Domestic Abuse Project	05G	LMC	\$9.091.43
2021	13	3018	6742101	Domestic Abuse Project	05G	LMC	\$0.01
2022	13	3145	6705634	Domestic Abuse Project	05G	LMC	\$530.00
2022	13	3145	6742103	Domestic Abuse Project	05G	LMC	\$12,602.63
2022	13	3145	6749854	Domestic Abuse Project	05G	LMC	\$14,508.92
2022	13	3145	6784956	Domestic Abuse Project	05G	LMC	\$8,516.17
2022	13	3145	6784980	Domestic Abuse Project	05G	LMC	\$1,070.28
					09G	Matrix Code	\$54,206.45



MINNEAPOLIS, MN

Program Year 2022

TIME: PAGE:

15:46

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2021	8	3021	6683915	Youth Employment and Training	05H	LMC	\$607.83
2021	8	3021	6714444	Youth Employment and Training	05H	LMC	\$185,000.00
2022	8	3148	6682374	Youth Employment & Training	05H	LIVIC	\$33,220.32
2022	8	3148	6683917	Youth Employment & Training	05H	LMC	821,271.45
2022	8	3148	6696181	Youth Employment & Training	0514	LMC	\$15,858.80
					0514	Matrix Code	\$255,958.40
2021	10	3035	6661917	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	058	LMA	\$41,448.51
2021	10	3035	6671761	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	058	LMA	888,558.14
2021	10	3035	6683915	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	054	LMA	\$42,630.54
2021	10	3035	6695830	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	054	LMA	842,730.00
2021	10	3035	6705628	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	054	LMA	\$45,171.40
2021	10	3035	6714433	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	051	LMA	\$38,050.01
2021	10	3035	6742101	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	058	LWA	\$63,670.25
2021	10	3035	6742511	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	051	LMA	\$22,658.54
2021	10	3035	6760605	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	054	LMA	\$164,390.63
2021	10	3035	6783061	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	054	DMA	\$63,125.33
2021	10	3035	6784952	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	051	LMA	\$66,898.00
2022	12	3169	6696181	Youth Connection Center	054	LMC	\$18,337.00
2022	12	3169	6749854	Youth Connection Center	051	LMC	838,433.00
2022	12	3169	6784966	Youth Connection Center	051	LMC	\$21,950.00
	777	0.000			051	Matrix Code	8758,051.35
2019	8	3063	6696194	1564 Hillside Ave N -PRG	17	DMH	\$86,650.00
2019	5	3063	6746787	1564 Hillside Ave N -PRG	12	DMH	\$13,500,00
2019	5	3064	6696194	2802 Oliver Ave North -PRG	0.550	DMH	\$86,650.00
2019	5	3064	6746787	2802 Oliver Ave North -PRG	12	LIVIH	\$13,500,00
7.55	550	1500000			11777	LWH	3777777777
2019	5	3065	6696194	2705 Oliver Ave N -PRG	12		\$86,650.00
2019	5	3065	6746787	2705 Oliver Ave N -PRG	12	LMH	\$13,500.00
2019	5	3066	6696194	2719 Oliver Ave N -PRG	12	DWH	\$86,650.00
2019	5	3066	6746787	2719 Oliver Ave N -PRG	12	DMH	\$13,500.00
2019	5	3067	6696194	2635 Newton Ave N -PRG	12	DMH	812,858.14
2019	5	3067	6705637	2635 Newton Ave N -PRG	12	LMH	\$73,791,86
2019	5	3067	6746787	2635 Newton Ave N -PRG	12	LMH	\$13,500.00
					12	Matrix Code	\$500,750.00
2019	5	3198	6696194	HOM NWHP Program 2022-multiple	138	LMH	832,400.00
2019	5	3198	6705637	HOM NWHP Program 2022-multiple	136	LIVIH	\$74,800.00
2019	5	3198	6742110	HOM NWHP Program 2022-multiple	138	LMH	\$213,200.00
2019	5	3198	6749860	HOM NWHP Program 2022-multiple	138	LMH	\$154,600.00
2019	5	3199	6705637	HOM BuildWealth Program 2022-multiple	138	LMH	\$11,200.00
2019	5	3199	6714438	HOM BuildWealth Program 2022-multiple	138	LMH	\$98,400.00
2019	5	3199	6742110	HOM BuildWealth Program 2022-multiple	138	UVIH	\$65,000.00
2019	5	3199	6746773	HOM BuildWealth Program 2022-multiple	138	LMH	\$4,000.00
2019	5	3199	6746787	HOM BuildWealth Program 2022-multiple	138	DVH	\$18,400.00
2019	5	3199	6749860	HOM BuildWealth Program 2022-multiple	138	LIVIH	\$11,200.00
					138	Matrix Code	\$684,200.00
2017	28	2826	6682441	Loan - 4614 16th Av S	14A	DMH	\$16,464.50
2018	28	2924	6683918	Loan - 723 Sheridan Av N - Rehab	14A	LMH	\$10,026.98
2018	28	2924	6684409	Loan - 723 Sheridan Av N - Rehab	14A	LMH	\$25,728.02
2018	28	2945	6682441	Loan 2818 Golden Valley Rd W1	14A	LIVIH	\$23,475.00
2018	28	2966	6682441	Loan 3656 Newton Av N - Rehab	14A	LMH	\$29,200.00
201B	28	3041	6681014	Loan 3319 6th St N - Rehab	14A	DMH	\$39,448.09
2018	28	3041	6714436	Loan 3319 6th St N - Rehab	14A	LWH	\$4,151.94
2018	28	3107	6714436	Loan 5201 Vincent Av N- Rehab	14A	DMH	\$24,925.00
2018	28	3125	6684409	Grant 2622 Irving Ave N - Rehab	14A	LMH	\$1,500.00
2018	28	3168	6684409	Loan - 3120 16th Ave S Rehab	14A	LMH	819.765.00
2018	28	3177	6705637	Loan - 512 24th Ave NE	14A	LWH	\$398.30
2018	28	3177	6742110	Loan - 512 24th Ave NE	14A	LMH	\$28,150.65
	28					LWH	
2018	77.5	3177	6742144	Loan - 512 24th Ave NE	14A		\$3,897.05
2018	28 28	3177	6742150 6714436	Loan - 512 24th Ave NE Loan - 4210 Dupont Ave N	144	DMH	\$754.00 \$15,900.00
		3178			14A		
2018	28	317B	6782943	Loan - 4210 Dupont Ave N	14A	LMH	\$12,000.00
2018	28	3179	6714436	Loan - 301 W 27th St	14A	DMH	\$17,312.00
2019	5	3210	6742110	Loan HIP Emergency - 3923 Emerson Ave N	14A	LMH	\$2,345.00
2019	5	3211	6746773	3237 Russell Ave N	14A	DMH	\$15,897.00
2019	5	3211	6749860	3237 Russell Ave N	14A	DMH	\$1,924.27
2019	5	3211	6784961	3237 Russell Ave N	14A	DMH	\$1,199.73
2019	5	3214	6749857	3652 19th Ave S -rehab	14A	LMH	\$4,954.00
2021	5	3189	6742166	1530 Hillside Ave N - PRG	14A	LIMH	\$22,726.19
2021	5	3189	6742540	1530 Hillside Ave N - PRG	14A	DVH	\$27,328.13
2021	5	3189	6749859	1530 Hillside Ave N - PRQ	14A	LMH	\$15,283.71
		3189	6784954	1530 Hillside Ave N - PRG	14A	LMH	\$45,061.97



26 - CDBG Financial Summary R Program Year 2022 MINNEAPOLIS , MN TIME: PAGE:

15:46

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2021	5	3189	6784965	1530 Hilbide Ave N - PRG	14A	UVH	\$29,965.19
2021	5	3190	6742166	2727 Morgan Ave N - PRG	14A	LMH	\$55,681.70
2021	5	3190	6742540	2727 Morgan Ave N - PRG	14A	DVH	\$54,590.62
2021	5	3190	6749859	2727 Morgan Ave N - PRG	14A	DMH	\$127,68
2021	5	3190	6749860	2727 Morgan Ave N - PRG	14A	LIVIH	\$29,965.19
2021	5	3194	6784954	3215 Girard Ave N - PRG	14A	LMH	\$53,318.10
2021	5	3195	6784954	2731 James Ave N - PRG	14A	DMH	\$50,209.91
2022	5	3241	6783032	2423 Hon Ave N	14A	LMH	\$11,300.00
2022	5	3245	6783033	Loan - 3621 2nd Ave 5	14A	DVH	\$7,200.00
					14A	Matrix Code	8702,174.92
2016	4	3049	6682379	Juxtaposition Arts-Great Streets 2021	14E	LMJ	\$31,524.52
2016	4	3049	6682381	Juritaposition Arts-Great Streets 2021	14E	LMU	\$5,750.00
2016	4	3049	6682441	Juxinposition Arts-Great Streets 2021	14E	DMD	\$73,800.00
2016	4	3049	6682446	Juxtaposition Arts-Great Streets 2021	14E	LINU	\$558,593,75
2016	4	3049	6682450	Juxtaposition Arts-Great Streets 2021	14E	LMU	\$42,831.73
					14E	Matrix Code	\$712,500.00
2022	6	3174	G714448	2319 Madison St NE - Vacant and Boarded	146	LMH	\$87,819.55
2022	6	3175	6714448	1600 Oliver Ave N - Vacant and Boarded	14G	LMH	\$88,934.00
2022	6	3176	6714448	3242 Girard Ave N - Vacant and Boarded	14G	LIMH	\$94,425.28
2022	6	3205	6714448	Acq-Disp 4048 31st Ave S	14G	DVH	\$192,678.00
2022	6	3237	6749860	3825 Bloomington Ave	14G	LMH	\$10.137.37
					146	Matrix Code	\$473,994.20
2018	28	2882	6681014	SF Rehabilitation _Program Mgmt /Admin OH44	14H	LMH	\$9,320.22
2018	28	2882	6682441	SF Rehabilitation _Program Mgmt /Admin OH44	14H	LIVIH	\$32,992.85
2018	28	2882	6683918	SF Rehabilitation _Program Mgmt /Admin OH44	14H	LMH	\$174,579.67
2019	3	2822	6696194	Multi Family - Property Management NF 220 (45)	14H	DMH	\$19,422.52
2019	5	3038	6684410	SF Rehabilitation _Program Mgmt /Admin OH45	14H	LIMH	\$23,287.50
2019	5	3038	6696194	SF Rehabilitation _Program Mgmt /Admin OH45	14H	DMH	\$14,438.74
2019	5	3038	6705637	SF Rehabilitation _Program Mgmt /Admin OH45	14H	LIVIH	\$61,629.26
2019	5	3038	6746773	SF Rehabilitation _Program Mgmt./Admin OH45	14H	LMH	\$398.30
2021	3	3118	6680466	Program Delivery Admin (47) MF47	14H	LMH	\$64,139.97
2021	3	3118	6680477	Program Delivery Admin (47) MF47	14H	LMH	\$65,625.34
2021	3	3118	6680489	Program Delivery Admin (47) MF47	14H	LIVIH	\$23,737.08
2021	3	3118	6683920	Program Delivery Admin (47) MF47	14H	LMH	844,715.71
2021	3	3118	6684416	Program Delivery Admin (47) MF47	14H	DVH	\$1,025.65
2021	3	3118	6696201	Program Delivery Admin (47) MF47	14H	DVH	872,145.36
2021	3	3118	6705642	Program Delivery Admin (47) MF47	14H	DWH	\$75,155.78
2021	3	3118	6714444	Program Delivery Admin (47) MF47	14H	LWH	876,911.80
2021	3	3118	6742144	Program Delivery Admin (47) MF47	14H	LWH	\$149,708.51
2021	3	3118	6742518	Program Delivery Admin (47) MF47	14H	DVH	\$92,642.84
2021	3	3118	6746776	Program Delivery Admin (47) MF47	14H	DMH	\$93,508.21
2021	3	3118	6749859	Program Delivery Admin (47) MF47	14H	DVH	\$14,051,47
2021	3	3119	6680466	Multi Family - Property Management (MF47) Multi Family - Property Management (MF47)	14H	LMH	\$3,694.89
2021	3	3119	6680477	many country transmission from the	144	60111	\$11,652.07
2021		3119	6680489 6686416	Nulti Family - Property Management (MF47) Nulti Family - Property Management (MF47)	14H	LWH	\$3,809.58
2021	3	3119	6696201	many and a takend management for all	14H 14H	LMH	\$1,438.69 \$15.588.94
	3				144	DMH	1000000000000
2021	3	3119	6705642 6714444	Multi Family - Property Management (MF47) Multi Family - Property Management (MF47)	14H	LWH	\$2,582,40
2021	3	3119	6742144		14H	LMH	\$2,562.40
	3	3119				DMH	
2021	3	3119	6742518 6746776	Multi Family - Property Management (MF47) Multi Family - Property Management (MF47)	14H 14H	LMH	\$1,402.65 \$4,488.91
2021	3	3119	6749859	Multi Family - Property Management (MF47)	144	LWH	\$9,538.30
2021	3	3119	6760620	Multi Family - Property Management (MF47)	14H	LWH	\$1,948.96
2021	3	3119	6783047	Multi Family - Property Management (MF47)	144	LWH	\$4,820.77
2021	5	3111	6714444	SF Rehabilitation Program Mgmt /Admin OH47	14H	LWH	846.828.83
2021	5	3111	6742144	SF Rehabilitation _Program Mgmt /Admin OH47	14H	LMH	\$69,806.54
2021	5	3111	6742540	SF Rehabilitation Program Mgmt /Admin OH47	14H	LWH	845,719.58
2021	5	3111	6749859	SF Rehabilitation _Program Mgmt /Admin OH47	14H	DMH	569,634,24
2021	5	3111	6782942	SF Rehabilitation _Program Mgmt /Admin OH47	14H	DWH	\$6,205.00
2021	6	3090	6680466	Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (47)	14H	LMH	\$18.869.82
2021	6	3080	6680477	Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (47) Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (47)	1414	LMH	\$40,938.46
2021	6	3080	6680489	Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (47) Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (47)	144	DMH	\$14,230.78
2021	6	3080	6684416	Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (47) Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (47)	144	LWH	\$4,089.40
2021	6	3080	6695833	Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (47) Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (47)	14H	LWH	844,099.72
2021	6	3080	6696201	Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (47) Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (47)	144	DMH	\$47,189.41
2021	6	3080	6705642	Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (47) Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (47)	14H	LMH	\$118.46
2021	6	3080	6742144	Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (47) Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (47)	144	LMH	\$182,384,64
EVEL.	90.0	3251	6782946	Program Delivery Admin (48) MF48	14H	LWH	\$75,471.01
2022	3						



TIME: PAGE: 15:46 5

Program Year 2022 MINNEAPOLIS , MN

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2022	3	3251	6784961	Program Delivery Admin (48) MF48	14H	DVH	\$1,195.70
2022	3	3251	6784962	Program Delivery Admin (48) MF48	14H	LMH.	\$10,744.29
2022	5	3246	6749860	SF Rehabilitation _Program Mgmt /Admin OH48	14H	LIMH	\$12,646,16
2022	5	3246	6760643	SF Rehabilitation _Program Mgmt /Admin OH48	14H	DMH	\$17,168.30
2022	5	3246	6783035	SF Rehabilitation _Program Mgmt /Admin DH48	14H	LIVIH	\$16,326.80
2022	6	3173	6705644	Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (48)	14H	LMH	\$46,305,30
2022	6	3173	6714448	Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (48)	144	LMH	\$22,355.21
2022	6	3173	6749860	Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (48)	14H	LMH	817,775.50
2022	6	3173	6760643	Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (48)	14H	DMH	\$13,312.21
2022	6	3173	6783400	Vacant & Boarded - Property Management (48)	14H	LMH	\$94,321.84
					14H	Matrix Code	\$2,179,220.63
2020	7	2870	6661907	Lead Reduction	141	LMH	\$396.68
2020	7	2870	6705625	Lead Reduction	141	DMH	\$1,566.52
2020	7	2870	6742099	Lead Reduction	141	LMH	\$229.49
2020	7	2870	6749852	Lead Reduction	141	LMH	\$495.75
	200			sound tracementary	141	Matrix Code	\$2,688.44
2010	1	2766	erenner n	Add to Taxinian Discounted & Distriction ALPS NO.		LM2	
2019	700		6683912	Adult Training Placement & Retention-AVIIVO	18A		\$1,613.80
2019	1	2766	6696183	Adult Training Placement & Retention-AVIVO	18A	LMU	\$1,068.04
2019	1	2922	6671758	Adult Training Placement & Retention- CAPI	18A	LM0	818,641.07
2019	1	2922	6683912	Adult Training Placement & Retention- CAPI	18A	DVD	\$7,217.13
2019	1	2922	6695832	Adult Training Placement & Retention- CAPI	18A	LMU	\$7,806.61
2019	1	2922	6714438	Adult Training Placement & Retention- CAPI	18A	DMD	\$10,266,96
2019	1	2922	6742110	Adult Training Placement & Retention- CAPI	1BA	LMD	\$7,971.79
2020	1	2856	6661907	Minneapolis Works - Program Delivery	1.8A	LMD	\$3,095,36
2020	1	2856	6671759	Minneapolis Works - Program Delivery	18A	LMD	\$2,324.36
2020	1	2856	6683913	Minneapolis Works - Program Delivery	18A	LIVU	\$2,769.56
2020	1	3045	6742132	Minneapolis Works- CAPI	18A	LMU	\$17,086.14
2020	1	3045	6746774	Minneapolis Works- CAPI	18A	DWO	\$6,256.99
2020	1	3045	6749858	Minneapolis Works- CAPI	16A	LMU	\$6,840.30
2020	1	3045	6782932	Minneapolis Works- CAPI	18A	LMU	\$10,827.80
2020	1	3045	6784950	Minneapolis Works- CAPI	18A	LMU	\$4,407.63
2020	1	3046	6661907	Minneapolis Works - HIRED	18A	LMD	\$1,696.84
2020	1	3046	6671759	Minneapolis Works - HIRED	18A	UND	\$1,519.60
2020	î	3046	6683913	Minneapolis Works - HIRED	18A	LMU	\$3,595.15
2020	- EA - X	3045	6695831	Minneapolis Works - HIRED	0.5500	LMU	\$3,880.48
	1				18A		
2020	1	3046	6705625	Minneapolis Works - HIRED	18A	LIVU	\$3,373.42
2020	1	3046	6714440	Minneapolis Works - HIRED	18A	LMU	\$3,801.92
2020	1	3046	6742132	Minneapolis Works - HIRED	18A	DVO	\$6,609.78
2020	1	3046	6749858	Minneapolis Works - HIRED	18A	LMU	\$6,256.08
5050	1	3046	6782934	Minneapolis Works - HIRED	18A	LIND	\$324,74
2020	1	3046	6784950	Minneapolis Works - HIRED	18A	LMI	\$1,583.20
2021	1	2988	6661917	Minneapolis Works-AIOIC	18A	DMD	\$9,017.23
2021	1	2989	6661917	Winneapolis Works-AVIVD	18A	LMG	\$7,722.85
2021	1	2990	6671761	Minneapolis Works-CLUES	18A	DMI	\$131.46
2021	1	2991	6661917	Minneapolis Works-Eastside Neighborhood Services	18A	LIMD	\$2,480.18
2021	1	2991	6671761	Minneapolis Works-Eastside Neighborhood Services	18A	LWU	\$2,694.55
2021	1	2993	6695830	Minneapolis Works - Goodwill	18A	LMU	\$2,228.00
2021	1	2994	6661917	Minneapolis Works-PUC	18A	LM3	\$10,162,58
2021	1	2995	6661917	Minneapolis Works-SEARCH	18A	LMD	\$22,853.76
2021	1	2997	6661917	Minneapolis Works-Program Delivery	18A	LMD	811.213.88
2021	1	2997	6671761	Minneapolis Works-Program Delivery	18A	LMU	\$9,818,30
2021	1	2997	6683915	Winneapolis Works-Program Delivery	18A	LMU	\$12,054,96
2021	1	2997	6695830	Minneapolis Works-Program Delivery	18A	LMR	\$14,254.60
2021	1	2997	6705628	Minneapolis Works-Program Delivery	18A	LMU	\$14,486.33
100	1	2997					
2021	1	2997	6714444	Minneapolis Works-Program Delivery	18A	LMU	\$14,104.95
-	100		6742144	Minneapolis Works-Program Delivery	18A	DVO	\$14,553.57
2021	1	2997	6742518	Minneapolis Works-Program Delivery	18A	LIVID	\$13,988.64
2021	1	2997	6746776	Minneapolis Works-Program Delivery	18A	DVU	\$14,273.77
2021	1	2997	6749859	Minneapolis Works-Program Delivery	18A	LMD	\$3,660.33
2021	1	2997	6760620	Minneapolis Works-Program Delivery	18A	UMU	\$9,272.33
2021	1	2997	6782937	Minneapolis Works-Program Delivery	18A	LMD	\$22.50
2021	1	3047	6661917	Minneapolis Works- MN Teamsters	18A	DMD	\$1,707.83
2021	1	3047	6671761	Minneapolis Works- MN Teamsters	18A	LMU	\$828.42
2021	1	3047	6683915	Minneapolis Works- MN Teamsters	18A	DWD	\$1,295.16
2021	1	3047	6695830	Minneapolis Works- MN Teamsters	18A	LWU	\$1,317.89
2021	1	3047	6705628	Minneapolis Works- MN Teamsters	18A	LMD	\$2,497.53
2021	1	3047	6742144	Minneapolis Works- MN Teamsters	18A	LMD	\$4,750.91
2021	1	3047	6749859	Minneapolis Works- MN Teamsters	18A	LMO	\$787.33
2021	1	3047	6782938	Minneapolis Works- MN Teamsters	18A	LMU	\$2,603.76
2021	1	3047	6784954	Minneapolis Works- MN Teamsters	18A	LMU	\$11,192.35
2022	1	3159	6683917	Adult Training Placement & Retention- AVIVO	18A	LMO	\$16,689.76



TIME: 15:46 PAGE: 6

Program Year 2022 MINNEAPOLIS , MN

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amoun
022	1	3150	6696181	Adult Training Placement & Retention- AVIVO	18A	LWU	\$8,999.25
22	1	3159	6705634	Adult Training Placement & Retention- AVIVO	18A	UNU	\$3,628.6
222	1	3150	6742150	Adult Training Placement & Retention- AVIVO	18A	DVD	\$40,524.3
022	1	3159	6746787	Adult Training Placement & Retention- AVIVO	18A	DVU	811,256.5
022	1	3159 3159	6749860	Adult Training Placement & Retention- AVIVO	18A	DM0	511,194.2
022	1	3160	6784961 6682374	Adult Training Placement & Retention - AVIVO Adult Training Placement & Retention - AROIC	18A 18A	DMD	\$24,943.8 \$9,261.5
022	1	3160	6683917	Adult Training Placement & Retention- AIOIC Adult Training Placement & Retention- AIOIC	18A	LMG	\$2,286.0
022	1	3160	6696181	Adult Training Placement & Retention- AICHC	18A	DMU	\$5,914.3
022	1	3160	6705634	Adult Training Placement & Retention- AIOIC	18A	LWU	\$7,983.2
022	1	3160	6714448	Adult Training Placement & Retention- AIOIC	18A	LMU	\$6,933.6
022	1	3160	6742150	Adult Training Placement & Retention- AIOIC	18A	LNU	\$16,104.4
022	1	3160	6746787	Adult Training Placement & Retention- AIOIC	18A	DM3	\$4,338.5
022	1	3160	6749860	Adult Training Placement & Retention- AICIC	18A	LMU	\$9,528.3
022	1	3160	6783067	Adult Training Placement & Retention- AI/OVC	18A	LMU	\$8,259.2
1022	1	3160	6784961	Adult Training Placement & Retention- AIOIC	18A	DVD	\$8,154.7
022	1	3161	6683917	Adult Training Placement & Retention-CLUES	18A	LMU	\$10,244.0
022	1	3161	6696181	Adult Training Placement & Retention-CLUES	18A	DMS.	\$9,787.7
022	1	3161	6705634	Adult Training Placement & Retention-CLUES	18A	LMU	\$12,700.6
022	1	3161	6714448	Adult Training Placement & Retention-CLUES	18A	LMU	\$9,303.6
022	1	3161	6742150	Adult Training Placement & Retention-CLUES	18A	LMU	\$8,912.9
022	1	3161	6746787 6749860	Adult Training Placement & Retention-CLUES	18A 18A	DMI	\$18,591.7
022	1	3161	6783068	Adult Training Placement & Retention-CLUES Adult Training Placement & Retention-CLUES	18A	LMU	\$8,543.6
022	1	3161	6784961	Adult Training Pacement & Retention-CCUES	18A	LMU	\$18,270.6
022	1	3162	6696181	Adult Training Placement & Retention -Emerge	18A	LINU	\$7,792.0
022	1	3162	6705634	Adult Training Placement & Refention -Emerge	18A	DMD	\$6,040,8
022	1	3162	6742150	Adult Training Placement & Retention -Emerge	18A	LMU	\$14,913.3
022	1	3162	6749860	Adult Training Placement & Retention -Emerge	18A	DW	\$30,777.2
022	1	3162	6783070	Adult Training Placement & Retention -Emerge	16A	LIVU	\$30,528.1
022	1	3162	6784961	Adult Training Placement & Retention -Emerge	18A	LMD	\$39,316.4
022	1	3163	6682374	Adult Training Placement & Retention- Goodwill Easter Seals.	18A	LMU	\$12,981.7
022	1	3163	6683917	Adult Training Placement & Retention- Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LMO	811,756.9
022	1	3163	0696181	Adult Training Placement & Retention- Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LMU	\$14,305.0
8022	1	3163	6714448	Adult Training Placement & Retention- Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LMU	\$13,136.7
2002	1	3163	6742150	Adult Training Placement & Retention- Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LMU	\$38,307.0
1022	1	3163	6746787	Adult Training Placement & Retention- Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LIMI	\$12,505.3
022	1	3163	6749860	Adult Training Placement & Retention- Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LMD	\$10,085.4
022	1	3163	6783071	Adult Training Placement & Retention- Goodwill Easter Seats	18A	TWO	\$12,010.2
022	1	3163	6784961 6683917	Adult Training Placement & Retention- Goodwill Easter Seals	18A 16A	DMD	\$12,195.9
022	1	3164	6696181	Adult Training Placement & Retention -Pilisbury United Communities Adult Training Placement & Retention -Pilisbury United Communities	18A	LMU	\$19.567.5
022	î	3164	6705634	Adult Training Placement & Retention -Pilisbury United Communities	18A	DM3	\$9,856.5
022	1	3164	6714448	Adult Training Placement & Retention -Pilisbury United Communities	18A	LM3	\$9.810.5
022	1	3164	6742150	Adult Training Placement & Retention -Pilisbury United Communities	18A	LMJ	\$24,391.6
022	1	3164	6749860	Adult Training Placement & Retention -Pilisbury United Communities	18A	LMU	\$9,439.8
2200	1	3164	6783072	Adult Training Placement & Retention -Pillsbury United Communities	18A	LMU	\$20,927.5
022	1	3164	6784961	Adult Training Placement & Retention -Pilisbury United Communities	18A	LMU	\$7,798.3
022	1	3165	6683917	Adult Training Placement & Retention-SEARCH	18A	DMS	\$9,577.1
1022	1	3165	6696181	Adult Training Placement & Retention-SEARCH	18A	LMU	\$18,553.4
022	1	3165	6705634	Adult Training Placement & Retention-SEARCH	18A	LMU	\$8,757.0
022	1	3165	6714448	Adult Training Placement & Retention-SEARCH	18A	DMD	\$10,280.2
1022	1	3165	6742150	Adult Training Placement & Retention-SEARCH	18A	LMD	\$22,006.5
022	1	3165	6749860	Adult Training Placement & Retention-SEARCH	18A	LNU	\$22,569.6
1022	1	3165	6784961	Adult Training Placement & Retention-SEARCH	18A	LMD	\$24,338.9
220	1	3166	6683917	Adult Training Placement & Retention-ULTC	18A	DAG	\$14,178,6
022	1	3166	6696181	Adult Training Placement & Retention-ULTC	18A	DMD	\$19,164.0
022	1	3166	6705634 6714448	Adult Training Placement & Retention-ULTC	18A 18A	FWO	\$10,362.3
022		3166	6742150	Adult Training Placement & Retention-ULTC Adult Training Placement & Retention-ULTC	18A	LINU	820,573.2
022	1	3166	6746787	Adult Training Placement & Retention-ULTC	16A	LMU	\$10,410.9
022	1	3166	6749860	Adult Training Placement & Retention-ULTC	18A	LMU	\$4,551.2
022	1	3167	6783027	Adult Training Placement & Retention-Program Delivery	18A	LMU	\$15,125.6
022	1	3167	6784961	Adult Training Placement & Retention-Program Delivery	18A	LMJ	\$14,580.3
				The same and the same of the same and the sa	18A	Matrix Code	\$1,275,441.5
020	4	2998	6682450	B-Tap African Development Center 2021	180	LMCMC	815.600.0
020	4	3000	6684411	B-Tap Black Women's Wealth Alliance 2021	18C	LMCMC	\$20,000.0
020	4	3001	6681022	B-Tap CLUES 2021	180	LMCMC	\$1,425.0
020	4	3002	6682450	B-Tap ConnectUP! Institute 2021	18C	LMCMC	\$10,000.0
020	4	3006	6684411	8-Tap Impact Hub 2021	180	LIMONIC	\$8,775.0
	4	3007	6681022	B-Tap Just Law LLC 2021	18C	LMCMC	\$6,225.0



DATE: 08-29-23 TIME: 15:46 PAGE: 7

Program Year 2022 MINNEAPOLIS , MN

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2020	4	3015	6681022	B-Tap West Bank Business Association 2021	18C	LWCMC	\$12,350.00
2020	4	3129	6742132	B-Tap African Development Center 2022	180	LMCMC	\$10,000.00
2020	4	3130	6682450	B-Tap CLUES 2022	18C	LINCMC	\$1,550.00
2020	4	3130	6714440	B-Tap CLUES 2022	180	LMCMC	\$4,700.00
2020	4	3130	6742132	B-Tap CLUES 2022	18C	LIMONIC	\$9,225.00
2020	4	3130	6784950	B-Tap CLUES 2022	180	LMCMC	\$1,150.00
2020	4	3131	6684411	B-Tap ConnectUP! Institute 2022	180	LMCMC	\$7,500.00
2020	4	3131	6742132	B-Tap ConnectuP1 Institute 2022	180	LIMOMO	\$2,325.00
2020	4	3132	6714440	B-Tap Davis Law Office 2022	18C	LMCMC	\$1,0,000.00
2020	4	3134	6705639	B-Tap Latino Economic Development Center 2022	18C	LIMOMO	\$3,650.00
2020	4	3134	6742132	B-Tap Latino Economic Development Center 2022	18C	LMCMC	\$11,350.00
2020	4	3135	6784950	B-Tap Led By Truth 2022	18C	LMCMC	\$3,450.00
2020	4	3136	6705639	B-Tap Metropolitan Consortium of Community Developers 2022	180	LIMOMO	\$3,825.00
2020	4	3136	6742132	B-Tap Metropolitan Consortium of Community Developers 2022	18C	LMCMC	\$7,200.00
2020	4	3136	6782935	B-Tap Metropolitan Consortium of Community Developers 2022	180	LMCMC	\$6,225.00
2020	4	3137	6760592	B-Tap Mni Sota Fund 2022	18C	LMCMC	\$3,100.00
2020	4	3138	6742132	B-Tap Neighborhood Development Center 2022	18C	LMCMC	\$35,000.00
2020	4	3139	6684411	B-Tap Northside Economic Opportunity Network 2022	180	LMCMC	\$4,100.00
2020	4	3140	6705639	B-Tap West Bank Business Association 2022	18C	LMCMC	\$11,025.00
2020	4	3140	6742132	B-Tap West Bank Business Association 2022	180	LMONG	\$375.00
2020	4	3140	6784950	B-Tap West Bank Business Association 2022	18C	LMCMC	\$3,600.00
					180	Matrix Code	\$213,725.00
Total							\$8,421,756.89

LINE 27 DETAIL: ACTIVITIES INCLUDED IN THE COMPUTATION OF LINE 27

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity to prevent, prepare for and respon to Coronaviru	nd Activity Name	Grant Number	Fund Type	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2020	10	2874	6695831	No	Way to Grow	B20MC270003	EN	050	LMC	\$17,400.00
2021	9	3020	6661917	No	Journey Forward	B21MC270003	EN	050	LMC	\$19.632.72
2021	9	3020	6683915	No.	Journey Forward	B21MC270003	EN	050	LMC	\$7,869.76
2021	9	3020	6695830	No	Journey Forward	B21MC270003	EN	050	LMC	\$562.51
2021	11	3017	6671761	No	Way to Grow	B21MC270003	EN	050	LMC	\$37,400.00
2021	12	3019	6661917	No	Juvenile Supervision Center	B21MC270003	EN	050	LMC	\$35,474.00
2021	12	3019	6683915	No	Juvenile Supervision Center	B21MC270003	EN	050	LMC	\$3,899.00
2022	9	3147	6696181	No	Journey Forward	B22MC270003	EN	050	LINIC	\$18,453.28
2022	9	3147	6714448	No	Journey Forward	B22MC270003	EN	050	LMC	\$8,746.75
2022	9	3147	6742150	No	Journey Forward	B22MC270003	EN	050	LMC	\$27,391,28
2022	9	3147	6749860	No	Journey Forward	B22MC270003	EN	050	LIVIC	\$20,188.66
2022	11	3146	6696181	No	Way to Grow	B22MC270003	EN	050	LMC	\$28,120.00
2022	11	3146	6742103	No:	Way to Grow	B22MC270003	EN	050	LMC	\$22,965.00
2022	11	3146	6749854	No	Way to Grow	B22MC270003	EN	050	LMC	\$57,770.00
2022	11	3146	6784966	No	Way to Grow	B22MC270003	EN	050	LMC	\$68,440.00
								05D	Matrix Code	\$374,312.96
2020	12	2872	6695831	No	Domestic Abuse Project	B20MC270003	EN	05G	LMC	\$7,887.01
2021	13	3018	6671761	No	Domestic Abuse Project	B21MC270003	EN	05G	LMC	\$9,091.43
2021	13	3018	6742101	No	Domestic Abuse Project	B21MC270003	EN	05G	LMC	\$0.01
2022	13	3145	6705634	No.	Domestic Abuse Project	B22MC270003	EN	05G	LMC	\$530.00
2022	13	3145	6742103	No	Domestic Abuse Project	B22MC270003	EN	05G	LMC	\$12,602.63
2022	13	3145	6749854	No	Domestic Abuse Project	B22MC270003	EN	05G	LMC	\$14,508.92
2022	13	3145	6784956	No.	Domestic Abuse Project	B22MC270003	EN	05G	LMC	\$8,516.17
2022	13	3145	6784980	No	Domestic Abuse Project	B22MC270003	EN	05G	LMC	\$1,070.28
								05G	Matrix Code	\$54,206.45
2021	8	3021	6683915	No	Youth Employment and Training	B21MC270003	EN	05H	LMC	\$607.83
2021	8	3021	6714444	No	Youth Employment and Training	B21MC270003	EN	05H	LMC	\$185,000.00
2022	8	3148	6682374	No	Youth Employment & Training	B22MC270003	EN	05H	LMC	\$33,220.32
2022	8	3148	6683917	No	Youth Employment & Training	B22MC270003	EN	05H	DMC	\$21,271.45
2022	8	3148	6696181	No	Youth Employment & Training	B22MC270003	EN	05H	LMC	\$15,858.80
								05H	Matrix Code	\$255,958.40
2021	10	3035	6661917	No	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	B21MC270003	EN	051	LMA	\$41,448.51
2021	20	3035	6671761	No	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	B21MC270003	EN	051	LMA	\$88,558.14
2021	10	3035	6683915	No	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	B21MC270003	EN	051	LMA	\$42,630.54
2021	10	3035	6695830	No	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	B21MC270003	EN	051	LWA	\$42,730.00
2021	10	3035	6705628	No	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	B21MC270003	EN	051	LWA	\$45,171.40
2021	10	3035	6714433	No	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	B21MC270003	EN	051	LIMA	\$38,050.01
2021	10	3035	6742101	No	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	B21MC270003	EN	051	LIMA	\$63,670.25
2021	10	3035	6742511	No	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	B21MC270003	EN	051	LIMA	\$22,658.54



DATE: 08-29-23 TIME: 15:46 PAGE: 8

Program Year 2022 MINNEAPOLIS , MN

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity to prevent, prepare to and respito	for, Activity Name	Grant Number	Fund Type	Matrix Code	National Objective	
				Coronavi	irus					Drawn Amount
2021	10	3035	6760605	No.	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	B21MC270003	EN	051	LMA	\$164,390.63
2021	10	3035	6783061	No	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	B21MC270003	EN	051	LMA	\$63,125.33
2021	10	3035	6784952	No	Community Crime Prevention Specialists	B21MC270003	EN	058	LMA	\$66,898.00
2022	12	3169	6696181	No	Youth Connection Center	B22MC270003	EN	051	LMC	\$18,337.00
2022	12	3169	6749854	No	Youth Connection Center	B22MC270003	EN	054	LMC	\$38,433.00
2022	12	3169	6784956	No	Youth Connection Center	B22MC270003	EN	051	LMC	\$21,950.00
								051	Matrix Code	\$758,051.35
				No	Activity to prevent, prepare for, and respond to Coronavirus				2000 Sect. (1)	\$1,442,529.16
Total									_	81,442,529.16

LINE 37 DETAIL: ACTIVITIES INCLUDED IN THE COMPUTATION OF LINE 37

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2022	23	3149	6742103	Youth Coordinating Board Administration	20		\$74,523.00
					20	Matrix Code	\$74,523.00
2018	19	2614	6661903	Finance Administration	21A		\$29,011.48
2018	19	2614	6671757	Finance Administration	21A		\$6,516.62
2018	19	2614	6682441	Finance Administration	21A		\$5,364.60
2018	19	2614	6683911	Finance Administration	21A		\$5,669,60
2018	19	2614	6714429	Finance Administration	21A		\$10,215.35
2018	19	2614	6742092	Finance Administration	21A		\$12,590.10
2018	19	2614	6742501	Finance Administration	21A		\$2,005.75
2018	19	2614	6746758	Finance Administration	21A		\$14,498.92
2018	19	2614	6749850	Finance Administration	21A		\$2,800.33
2018	19	2614	6760559	Finance Administration	21A		\$8,468.81
2018	19	2614	6782931	Finance Administration	21A		\$5,305.98
2018	19	2614	6784941	Finance Administration	21A		\$10,085.65
2019	14	2785	6661904	Fair Housing Initiative/Davis Bacon Compliance/Monitoring	21A		\$31,372,29
2019	14	2785	6671758	Fair Housing Initiative/Davis Bacon Compliance/Monitoring	21A		\$14,737.75
2019	14	2785	6683912	Fair Housing Initiative/Davis Bacon Compliance/Monitoring	21A		\$10,457.44
2019	14	2785	6695832	Fair Housing Initiative/Davis Bacon Compliance/Monitoring	21A		\$10,461.26
2019	14	2785	6705623	Fair Housing Initiative/Davis Bacon Compliance/Monitoring	21A		\$10,457.42
2019	14	2785	6714431	Fair Housing Initiative/Davis Bacon Compliance/Monitoring	214		\$10,457.42
2019	34	2785	6742098	Fair Housing Initiative/Davis Bacon Compliance/Monitoring	21A		\$14,772.72
2019	14	2785	6742503	Fair Housing Initiative/Davis Bacon Compliance/Monitoring	21A		\$1,0,726.91
2019	14	2785	6746762	Fair Housing Initiative/Davis Bacon Compliance/Monitoring	21A		\$10,713.11
2019	14	2785	6749851	Fair Housing Initiative/Davis Bacon Compliance/Monitoring	21A		\$3,787.12
2019	1.4	2785	6760576	Fair Housing Initiative/Davis Bacon Compliance/Monitoring	21A		\$6,914.60
2020	15	2859	6671759	Mid-Minnesota Legal Aid - Administration	21A		\$1,966.00
2020	15	2859	6683913	Mid-Minnesota Legal Aid - Administration	21A		\$1,963.37
2020	16	2860	6661907	Health Department - Administration	21A		\$493.58
2020	16	2860	6671759	Health Department - Administration	21A		\$35,216.73
2020	20	2864	6661907	Grants and Special Projects - Administration	21A		\$12,462.36
2020	20	2864	6671759	Grants and Special Projects - Administration	21A		\$17,944.13
2020	20	2864	6683913	Grants and Special Projects - Administration	21A		\$14,090.93
2020	20	2864	6695831	Grants and Special Projects - Administration	21A		\$15,915,29
5050	20	2864	6705625	Grants and Special Projects - Administration	21A		\$16,373.73
2020	20	2864	6714432	Grants and Special Projects - Administration	21A		\$16,124.00
2020	20	2864	6742099	Grants and Special Projects - Administration	21A		\$13,922.98
2020	20	2864	6742508	Grants and Special Projects - Administration	21A		\$16,500.35
2020	20	2864	6746763	Grants and Special Projects - Administration	21A		\$13,384.76
2020	20	2864	6749852	Grants and Special Projects - Administration	21A		\$3,842.76
2020	20	2864	6760588	Grants and Special Projects - Administration	21A		\$14,972.57
2021	15	3034	6661917	CPED Planning - Administration	21A		\$89,016.34
2021	15	3034	6671761	CPED Planning - Administration	21A		\$116,462.83
2021	15	3034	6683915	CPED Planning - Administration	21A		\$94,889.11
2021	15	3034	6695830	CPED Planning - Administration	21A		\$96,418.98
2021	15	3034	6714444	CPED Planning - Administration	21A		\$6,398.40
2021	15	3034	6714638	CPED Planning - Administration	21A		\$4,098.14
2021	15	3034	6742144	CPED Planning - Administration	21A		\$348.35
2021	16	3031	6661917	Mid-Minnesota Legal Aid - Administration	21A		\$2,135.00
2021	16	3031	6671761	Mid-Minnesota Legal Aid - Administration	21A		\$1.45.00
2021	37	3030	6683915	Health Department - Administration	21A		8274.21
2021	17	3030	6695830	Health Department - Administration	21A		\$466.24
2021	17	3030	6705628	Health Department - Administration	21A		8520.93
2021	17	3030	6714433	Health Department - Administration	21A		\$546.47



TIME: 15:46 PAGE: 9

Program Year 2022 MINNEAPOLIS , MN

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2021	17	3030	6742101	Health Department - Administration	21A	Andron	\$784.49
021	17	3030	6742511	Health Department - Administration	21A		\$509.83
2021	17	3030	6746767	Health Department - Administration	21A		\$537.36
2021	17	3030	6749853	Health Department - Administration	21A		\$60,094,47 8548.32
2021	18	3032	6671761 6683915	Way to Grow - Administration Way to Grow - Administration	21A 21A		\$276.08
2021	18	3032	6742511	Way to Grow - Administration	21A		\$229.04
2021	18	3032	6746767	Way to Grow - Administration	21A		\$734.84
2021	18	3032	6749853	Way to Grow - Administration	21A		\$212.08
2021	18	3032	6760610	Way to Grow - Administration	21A		\$301.71
2021	18	3032	6783064	Way to Grow - Administration	21A		\$660.65
2021	18	3032	6784952	Wwy to Grow - Administration	21A		8734.07
2021	19	3033	6671761	Youth Violence Prevention - Administration	21A		\$5,869.68
2021	19	3033	6683915	Youth Violence Prevention - Administration	21A		\$16,257.21
2021	19	3033	6695830	Youth Violence Prevention - Administration	21A		\$16,532.53
2021	19	3033	6714433	Youth Violence Prevention - Administration	21A		\$14,207.01
2021	19	3033	6742101	Youth Violence Prevention - Administration	21A		\$15,480.48
2021	19	3033	6742511	Youth Violence Prevention - Administration	21A		\$11,977.52
2021	19	3033	6746767	Youth Violence Prevention - Administration	21A		\$10,820.67
2021	19	3033	6749853	Youth Violence Prevention - Administration	21A		\$3,955.13
2021	19	3033	6760610	Youth Violence Prevention - Administration	21A		\$7,202.13
2021	19	3033	6783065	Youth Violence Prevention - Administration	21A		\$12,265.90
2021	1.9	3033	6784952	Youth Violence Prevention - Administration	21A		\$11,973,20
2021	25	3028	6661917	Problem Properties Strategies - Administration	21A		\$7,824.82
2021	25	3058	6671761	Problem Properties Strategies - Administration	21A		\$11,781.15
2021	25	302B	6683915	Problem Properties Strategies - Administration	21A		\$8,248,60
2021	25	3058	6695830	Problem Properties Strategies - Administration	21A		\$14,155.29
2021	25	3028	6705628	Problem Properties Strategies - Administration	21A		\$9,407.10
2021	25	3028	6714433	Problem Properties Strategies - Administration	21A		\$7,097.10
2021	25	3028	6742101	Problem Properties Strategies - Administration	21A		\$828.57
2022	15	3170	6705634	CDBG Planning and Admin Ops	21A		\$81,849.41
2022	15	3170	6714448	CDBG Planning and Admin Ops	21A		\$91,789.82
2022	15 15	3170	6742150 6742521	CDBS Planning and Admin Ops CDBS Planning and Admin Ops	21A 21A		\$124,535,58 \$94,166,38
2022	15	3170	6746787	CDBG Planning and Admin Ops	21A		\$81,840.86
2022	15	3170	6749860	CDBG Planning and Admin Ops	21A		\$35,902.39
2022	15	3170	6760643	CDBG Planning and Admin Ops	21A		\$140,961.19
2022	15	3170	6760716	CDBG Planning and Admin Ops	21A		\$3,000.00
2022	15	3170	6782951	CDBG Planning and Admin Ops	21A		\$93,412.34
2022	15	3170	6784961	CDBG Planning and Admin Ops	21A		\$5,806.05
2022	16	3153	6696181	Mid-Minnesota Legal Aid	21A		\$4,218.00
2022	16	3153	6705634	Wid-Minnesota Legal Aid	21A		\$2,110.00
2022	16	3153	6742103	Mid-Minnesota Legal Aid	21A		\$6,334.00
2022	16	3153	6749854	Mid-Minnesota Legal Aid	21A		\$4,237.00
2022	16	3153	6784966	Mid-Minnesota Legal Aid	21A		\$2,084.00
2022	17	3171	6783075	Grant Administration - Health Department	21A		\$536.71
2022	17	3171	6784956	Grant Administration - Health Department	21A		\$585.81
2022	18	3157	6683917	Way to Grow Administration	21A		\$138.05
2022	18	3157	6696181	Way to Grow Administration	21A		\$552.18
2022	1.8	3157	6705634	Way to Grow Administration	21A		\$276.08
2022	18	3157	6714435	Way to Grow Administration	21A		\$345.11
2022	1.0	3157	6742103	Way to Grow Administration	21A		8588.13
2022	18	3157	6742514	Way to Grow Administration	21A		\$276.50
2022	22	3156	6742103	Housing Discrimination Law Project-Mid-Minnesota Legal Aid	21A		\$6,415.00
2022	22	3156	6783073	Housing Discrimination Law Project-Mid-Minnesota Legal Aid	21A		\$1,286.00
2022	25	3154	6742103	Problem Properties Strategy	21A		\$11,174.86
2022	25	3154	6742514	Problem Properties Strategy	21A		\$8,480,86
2022	25	3154	6746769	Problem Properties Strategy	21A		\$8,468,77
2022	25	3154	6749854	Problem Properties Strategy	21A		\$3,311.52 \$5,147.32
2022	25 25	3154	6760626 6783074	Problem Properties Strategy	21A 21A		\$8,501.82
2022 2022	25			Problem Properties Strategy Brothers Properties Strategy	21A 21A		\$8,501.82
2322	25	3154	6784956	Problem Properties Strategy	21A 21A	Matrix Code	
2022	24	3155	acana. T	Malabhadand & Consumate Polisians Forces and Consumb	21A 21C	Maurix Code	\$1,952,639.95
0.000	700	1000000	6683917	Neighborhood & Community Relations Access and Outreach	567771		\$59,538.95 845,265.05
2022	24	3155	6714435	Neighborhood & Community Relations Access and Outreach	21C 21C	Matrix Code	
2021	22	3027	6695830	Housing Discrimination Law Project	210	Material Code	\$104,804.00 \$5,488.00
6964	66	Sver.	0093630	crossing providentation contribute	21D	Motein Cod	
					210	Matrix Code	\$5,488.00

CDBG-CV PR26 Report



PART I: SUMMARY OF CDBG-CV RESOURCES	
01 CDBG-CV GRANT	9,561,010.00
02 FUNDS RETURNED TO THE LINE-OF-CREDIT	0.00
03 FUNDS RETURNED TO THE LOCAL CDBG ACCOUNT	0.00
04 TOTAL CDBG-CV FUNDS AWARDED	9,561,010.00
PART II: SUMMARY OF CDBG-CV EXPENDITURES	
05 DISBURSEMENTS OTHER THAN SECTION 108 REPAYMENTS AND PLANNING/ADMINISTRATION	7,682,763.73
06 DISBURSED IN IDIS FOR PLANNING/ADMINISTRATION	249,092,95
07 DISBURSED IN IDIS FOR SECTION 108 REPAYMENTS	0.00
08 TOTAL EXPENDITURES (SUM, LINES 05 - 07)	7,931,856.68
09 UNEXPENDED BALANCE (LINE 04 - LINE8)	1,629,153.32
PART III: LOWMOD BENEFIT FOR THE CDBG-CV GRANT	
10 EXPENDED FOR LOW/MOD HOUSING IN SPECIAL AREAS	0.00
11 EXPENDED FOR LOW/MOD MULTI-UNIT HOUSING	0.00
12 DISBURSED FOR OTHER LOW/MOD ACTIVITIES	7,682,763.73
13 TOTAL LOW/MOD CREDIT (SUM, LINES 10 - 12)	7,682,763.73
14 AMOUNT SUBJECT TO LOW/MOD BENEFIT (LINE 05)	7,682,763.73
15 PERCENT LOW/MOD CREDIT (LINE 13/LINE 14)	100.00%
PART IV: PUBLIC SERVICE (PS) CALCULATIONS	
16 DISBURSED IN IDIS FOR PUBLIC SERVICES	6,990,555.03
17 CDBG-CV GRANT	9,561,010.00
18 PERCENT OF FUNDS DISBURSED FOR PS ACTIVITIES (LINE 16/LINE 17)	73.12%
PART V: PLANNING AND ADMINISTRATION (PA) CAP	
19 DISBURSED IN IDIS FOR PLANNING/ADMINISTRATION	249,092.95
20 CDBG-CV GRANT	9,561,010.00
21 PERCENT OF FUNDS DISBURSED FOR PA ACTIVITIES (LINE 19/LINE 20)	2.61%



DATE: 08-29-23 TIME: 14:29 PAGE: 2

LINE 10 DETAIL: ACTIVITIES TO CONSIDER IN DETERMINING THE AMOUNT TO ENTER ON LINE 10

No data returned for this view. This might be because the applied filter excludes all data.

LINE 11 DETAIL: ACTIVITIES TO CONSIDER IN DETERMINING THE AMOUNT TO ENTER ON LINE 11

No data returned for this view. This might be because the applied filter excludes all data.

LINE 12 DETAIL: ACTIVITIES INCLUDED IN THE COMPUTATION OF LINE 12

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2020	31	2886	6478136	CV-Safety Net Clinic Support	03P	LMA	\$250,000.00
	33	2888	6478136	CV- Health Department Emergency Mass Dispensing	05M	LMC	\$69,122.57
			6478145	CV- Health Department Emergency Mass Dispensing	05M	LMC	\$958.15
	35	2890	6497030	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Al-Maa'uun	055	LMH	\$39,193.84
			6543500	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Al-Maa'uun	055	LMH	\$22,351.84
			6607701	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Al-Maa'uun	05S	LMH	\$29,761.86
			6628929	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Al-Maa'uun	05S	LMH	\$43,692.46
		2940	6497030	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP Nia Project	05S	LMH	\$112,000.00
		2941	6497030	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Lutheran Social Services	05S	LMH	\$15,222.91
			6557992	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Lutheran Social Services	05S	LMH	\$3,590.49
			6607701	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Lutheran Social Services	055	LMH	\$228,864.60
		2943	6497030	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Urban Homeworks	055	LMH	\$89,019.00
			6543500	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Urban Homeworks	055	LMH	\$35,981.00
		3037	6568013	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$125,401.93
			6578180	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$117,394.34
			6607701	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$295,286.38
			6626091	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$117,854.41
			6626329	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$486,808.85
			6628929	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$120,420.37
			6636481	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$122,134.13
			6654315	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$63,423.59
			6667110	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$230,649.15
			6738704	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$34,545.37
			6742477	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$42,250.48
	36	2891	6497030	CV-Minneapolis Homeownership COVID-19 Support	05X	LMC	\$100,000.00
			6628929	CV-Minneapolis Homeownership COVID-19 Support	05X	LMC	\$77,191.32



DATE: 08-29-23 TIME: 14:29 PAGE: 3

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amoun
2020	36	2891	6667110	CV-Minneapolis Homeownership COVID-19 Support	05X	LMC	\$34,697.6
	37	2892	6543500	CV-Minneapolis Homeless Response-Avivo Village (Indoor Villages)	03T	LMC	\$399,982.09
			6557992	CV-Minneapolis Homeless Response-Avivo Village (Indoor Villages)	03T	LMC	\$292,984.8
			6578180	CV-Minneapolis Homeless Response-Avivo Village (Indoor Villages)	03T	LMC	\$499,957.55
			6607701	CV-Minneapolis Homeless Response-Avivo Village (Indoor Villages)	03T	LMC	\$628,316.7
			6628929	CV-Minneapolis Homeless Response-Avivo Village (Indoor Villages)	03T	LMC	\$151,708.7
			6654315	CV-Minneapolis Homeless Response-Avivo Village (Indoor Villages)	03T	LMC	\$0.0
	39	2902	6510806	Minneapolis Works CV-AIOIC	18A	LMJ	\$6,884.43
			6519963	Minneapolis Works CV-AIOIC	18A	LMJ	\$5,756.3
			6534619	Minneapolis Works CV-AIOIC	18A	LMJ	\$6,377.3
			6568013	Minneapolis Works CV-AIOIC	18A	LMJ	\$21,075.3
			6607701	Minneapolis Works CV-AIOIC	18A	LMJ	\$699.6
		2903	6478136	Minneapolis Works CV-CLUES	18A	LMJ	\$25,813.4
			6488141	Minneapolis Works CV-CLUES	18A	LMJ	\$11,317.8
			6510906	Minneapolis Works CV-CLUES	18A	LMJ	\$10,280.6
			6519963	Minneapolis Works CV-CLUES	18A	LMJ	\$14,352.0
			6534619	Minneapolis Works CV-CLUES	18A	LMJ	\$7,422.1
			6557992	Minneapolis Works CV-CLUES	18A	LMJ	\$2,456.6
			6607701	Minneapolis Works CV-CLUES	18A	LMJ	\$3,516.2
		2904	6441797	Minneapolis Works CV-Emerge	18A	LMJ	\$10,240.8
			6488141	Minneapolis Works CV-Emerge	18A	LMJ	\$24,497.7
			6510806	Minneapolis Works CV-Emerge	18A	LMJ	\$11,360.8
			6519963	Minneapolis Works CV-Emerge	18A	LMJ	\$8,484.2
			6568013	Minneapolis Works CV-Emerge	18A	LMJ	\$35,626.0
			6578180	Minneapolis Works CV-Emerge	18A	LMJ	\$1,199.2
			6607701	Minneapolis Works CV-Emerge	18A	LMJ	\$414.1
			6626329	Minneapolis Works CV-Emerge	18A	LMJ	\$25,871.2
		2905	6488141	Minneapolis Works CV-Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LMJ	\$15,773.0
			6497030	Minneapolis Works CV-Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LMJ	\$9,034.0
			6510806	Minneapolis Works CV-Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LMJ	\$9,213.0
			6519963	Minneapolis Works CV-Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LMJ	\$5,312.0
			6534619	Minneapolis Works CV-Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LM3	\$920.0
			6543500	Minneapolis Works CV-Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LMJ	\$5,787.0
			6557992	Minneapolis Works CV-Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LMJ	\$4,571.0
			6568013	Minneapolis Works CV-Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LMJ	\$3,407.0
			6578180	Minneapolis Works CV-Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LMJ	\$3,255.0
			6607701	Minneapolis Works CV-Goodwill Easter Seals	18A	LMJ	\$715.0
		2906	6478136	Minneapolis Works CV-SEARCH	18A	LMJ	\$19,999.8
			6488141	Minneapolis Works CV-SEARCH	18A	LMJ	\$18,364.8
			6497030	Minneapolis Works CV-SEARCH	18A	LMJ	\$1,000.0
			6519963	Minneapolis Works CV-SEARCH	18A	LMJ	\$10,711.8
			6534619	Minneapolis Works CV-SEARCH	18A	LMJ	\$4,107.8
			6543500	Minneapolis Works CV-SEARCH	18A	LMJ	\$5,018.9
			6557992	Minneapolis Works CV-SEARCH	18A	LMJ	\$4,841.1
			6568013	Minneapolis Works CV-SEARCH	18A	LMJ	\$6,076.6
			6578180	Minneapolis Works CV-SEARCH	18A	LMJ	\$4,878.8
		2907	6557992	Minneapolis Works CV-Urban League Twin Cities	18A	LMJ	\$43,096.6
			6628929	Minneapolis Works CV-Urban League Twin Cities	18A	LMJ	\$27,053.5
			6681445	Minneapolis Works CV-Urban League Twin Cities	18A	LMJ	\$5,425.3
	41	2946	6478136	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$158,255.0
			6488141	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$82,449.0
			6497030	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$172,664.0
			6519963	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$146,694.0
			6543500	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$218,183.0
			6557992	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$68,173.0
			6568013	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$44,310.0
			6607701	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$71,737.0
			6626329	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$24,959.0
			6628929	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$97,432.0
			6742477	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$115,144.0
	50	2964	6488141	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$6,290.1



DATE: 08-29-23 TIME: 14:29 PAGE: 4

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2020	50	2964	6497030	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$13,228.09
			6510806	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$13,264.48
			6519963	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$32,844.38
			6534619	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$19,004.03
			6543500	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$13,308.50
			6557992	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$13,220.45
			6568013	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$13,242.46
			6578180	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$13,242.48
			6607701	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$12,475.74
			6626091	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$21,058.65
			6626329	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$18,940.81
			6628929	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$21,399.20
			6636481	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$14,341.70
				CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	
			6654315				\$14,385.73
			6667110	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$14,407.73
			6671103	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$6,858.41
	52	2971	6510806	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$462.96
			6519963	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$7,640.94
			6543500	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$10,697.58
			6568013	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$11,069.94
			6578180	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$18,606.38
			6607701	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$13,276.89
			6626329	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$3,716.02
			6628929	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$9,489.96
			6742477	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$2,987.78
		2972	6626329	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-CLUES	05X	LMC	\$11,431.25
			6654315	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-CLUES	05X	LMC	\$8,274.20
			6671103	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-CLUES	05X	LMC	\$8,143.85
			6681445	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-CLUES	05X	LMC	\$7,869.31
			6705714	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-CLUES	05X	LMC	\$7,807.32
		2973	6607701	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-MPHA	05X	LMC	\$16,273.66
			6628929	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-MPHA	05X	LMC	\$10,253.66
			6696296	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-MPHA	05X	LMC	\$10,972.68
		2974	6626329	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-NADC	05X	LMC	\$37,500.00
		2981	6654315	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Black Womens Wealth	05X	LMC	437,500.00
		2901	0004315	Alliance	UDA	LIME	\$24,215.60
		2982	6667110	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-CAPI USA	05X	LMC	\$18,820.00
		2983	6626091	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Conflict Resolution Center	05X	LMC	\$2,763.14
			6654315	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Conflict Resolution Center	05X	LMC	\$8,250.00
			6671103	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Conflict Resolution Center	05X	LMC	\$1,409.69
			6696296	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Conflict Resolution Center	05X	LMC	\$12,577.17
			6738705	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Conflict Resolution Center		LMC	\$23,419.75
		2984	6667110	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Isuroon	05X	LMC	\$50,000.00
		2985	6636481	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Lao Assistance Center of Minnesota	05X	LMC	\$16,106.43
			6681445	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Lao Assistance Center of Minnesota	05X	LMC	\$10,258.18
		2986	6654315	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Somali Community Resettlement Services	05X	LMC	\$20,820.80
			6696296	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Somali Community Resettlement Services	05X	LMC	\$4,179.20
		2987	6607701	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-The Anika Foundation	05X	LMC	\$11,058.38
			6667110	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-The Anika Foundation	05X	LMC	\$7,836.78
			6696296	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-The Anika Foundation	05X	LMC	\$5,104.84
			6738705	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-The Anika Foundation	05X	LMC	\$17,836.00
			6742477	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-The Anika Foundation	05X	LMC	\$0.47
	53	3081	6671103	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$8,165.30
			6681445	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$1,289.55
			6705714	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$2,091.67



DATE: 08-29-23 TIME: 14:29 PAGE: 5

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2020	53	3081	6742477	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$2,915.06
			6760428	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$866.25
			6783059	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$1,869.26
			6793724	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$3,433.44
			6805551	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$1,189.40
		3082	6742477	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Sabathani Community Center	05W	LMC	\$49,500.00
		3083	6671103	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$1,056.92
			6696296	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$6,670.23
			6705714	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$8,806.03
			6742477	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$22,921.83
			6760428	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$10,772.65
			6783059	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$3,010.15
			6783111	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$4,867.96
			6793724	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$16,894.22
		3084	6742477	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Lao Assistance Center	05W	LMC	\$28,873.00
			6760428	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Lao Assistance Center	05W	LMC	\$18,050.00
			6783111	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Lao Assistance Center	05W	LMC	\$4,958.00
		3085	6628929	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$12,798.65
			6654315	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$6,974.97
			6667110	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$7,177.38
			6681445	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$15,732.61
			6705714	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$20,819.36
			6713788	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$6,269.72
			6742477	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$7,436.44
			6760427	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$8,656.71
			6760428	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$13,380.91
			6760429	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$4,860.57
			6783059	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$4,838.23
			6783111	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$4,650.50
			6805551	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$5,361.94
		3206	6742477	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Camden Promise	05W	LMC	\$23,389.15
			6760429	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Camden Promise	05W	LMC	\$25,949.44
			6783059	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Camden Promise	05W	LMC	\$13,100.52
			6783111	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Camden Promise	05W	LMC	\$12,546.48
		3207	6742477	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Shiloh Cares Food Shelf	05W	LMC	\$75,000.00
Total							\$7,682,763.73

LINE 16 DETAIL: ACTIVITIES INCLUDED IN THE COMPUTATION OF LINE 16

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2020	33	2888	6478136	CV- Health Department Emergency Mass Dispensing	05M	LMC	\$69,122.57
			6478145	CV- Health Department Emergency Mass Dispensing	05M	LMC	\$958.15
	35	2890	6497030	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Al-Maa'uun	055	LMH	\$39,193.84
			6543500	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Al-Maa'uun	055	LMH	\$22,351.84
			6607701	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Al-Maa'uun	05S	LMH	\$29,761.86
			6628929	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Al-Maa'uun	055	LMH	\$43,692.46
		2940	6497030	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP Nia Project	05S	LMH	\$112,000.00
		2941	6497030	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Lutheran Social Services	05S	LMH	\$15,222.91
			6557992	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Lutheran Social Services	05S	LMH	\$3,590.49
			6607701	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Lutheran Social Services	055	LMH	\$228,864.60
		2943	6497030	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Urban Homeworks	055	LMH	\$89,019.00
			6543500	CV-Emergency Rental Housing Assistance HSP-Urban Homeworks	05S	LMH	\$35,981.00



DATE: 08-29-23 TIME: 14:29 PAGE: 6

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2020	35	3037	6568013	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$125,401.93
			6578180	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$117,394.34
			6607701	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$295,286.38
			6626091	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$117,854.41
			6626329	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$486,808.85
			6628929	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$120,420.3
			6636481	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$122,134.13
			6654315	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$63,423.59
			6667110	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$230,649.15
			6738704	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$34,545.37
			6742477	CV-Emergency Homeownership Assistance Program-MN Home Ownership Center	05Q	LMC	\$42,250.48
	36	2891	6497030	CV-Minneapolis Homeownership COVID-19 Support	05X	LMC	\$100,000.00
			6628929	CV-Minneapolis Homeownership COVID-19 Support	05X	LMC	\$77,191.32
			6667110	CV-Minneapolis Homeownership COVID-19 Support	05X	LMC	\$34,697.69
	37	2892	6543500	CV-Minneapolis Homeless Response-Avivo Village (Indoor Villages)	03T	LMC	\$399,982.09
			6557992	CV-Minneapolis Homeless Response-Avivo Village (Indoor Villages)	03T	LMC	\$292,984.80
			6578180	CV-Minneapolis Homeless Response-Avivo Village (Indoor Villages)	03T	LMC	\$499,957.55
			6607701	CV-Minneapolis Homeless Response-Avivo Village (Indoor Villages)	03T	LMC	\$628,316.78
			6628929	CV-Minneapolis Homeless Response-Avivo Village (Indoor Villages)	03T	LMC	\$151,708.77
			6654315	CV-Minneapolis Homeless Response-Avivo Village (Indoor Villages)	03T	LMC	\$0.01
	41	2946	6478136	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$158,255.00
			6488141	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$82,449.00
			6497030	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$172,664.00
			6519963	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$146,694.00
			6543500	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$218,183.00
			6557992	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$68,173.00
			6568013	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$44,310.00
			6607701	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$71,737.00
			6626329	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$24,959.00
			6628929	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$97,432.00
			6742477	CV- Housing Stabilization and Evictions Prevention Legal Services	05C	LMC	\$115,144.00
	50	2964	6488141	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$6,290.19
			6497030	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$13,228.09
			6510806	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$13,264.40
			6519963	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$32,844.38
			6534619	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$19,004.03
			6543500	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$13,308.50
			6557992	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$13,220.4
			6568013	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$13,242.46
			6578180	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$13,242.48
			6607701	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$12,475.74
			6626091	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$21,058.69
			6626329	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$18,940.81
			6628929	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$21,399.20
			6636481	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$14,341.70
			6654315	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$14,385.73
			6667110	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$14,407.7
			6671103	CV-Homelessness Response Public Health Services	05M	LMC	\$6,858.4
	52	2971	6510806	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$462.96
			6519963	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$7,640.94
			6543500	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$10,697.58
			6568013	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$11,069.94



DATE: 08-29-23 TIME: 14:29 PAGE: 7

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amou
020	52	2971	6578180	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$18,606.3
			6607701	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$13,276.8
			6626329	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$3,716.0
			6628929	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$9,489.9
			6742477	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services- NorthPoint	05X	LMC	\$2,987.7
		2972	6626329	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-CLUES	05X	LMC	\$11,431.2
			6654315	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-CLUES	05X	LMC	\$8,274.2
			6671103	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-CLUES	05X	LMC	\$8,143.8
			6681445	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-CLUES	05X	LMC	\$7,869.3
			6705714	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-CLUES	05X	LMC	\$7,807.
		2973	6607701	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-MPHA	05X	LMC	\$16,273
			6628929	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-MPHA	05X	LMC	\$10,253
			6696296	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-MPHA	05X	LMC	\$10,972
		2974	6626329	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-NADC	05X	LMC	\$37,500.0
		2981	6654315	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Black Womens Wealth Alliance	05X	LMC	\$24,215.
		2982	6667110	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-CAPI USA	05X	LMC	\$18,820.0
		2983	6626091	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Conflict Resolution Center	05X	LMC	\$2,763.
		10 B 3 B 5 C 1	6654315	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Conflict Resolution Center	05X	LMC	\$8,250
			6671103	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Conflict Resolution Center	05X	LMC	\$1,409
			6696296	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Conflict Resolution Center	05X	LMC	\$12,577.
			6738705	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Conflict Resolution Center	05X	LMC	\$23,419.
		2984	6667110	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Isuroon	05X	LMC	\$50,000
		2985	6636481	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Isototil CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Lao Assistance Center of	05X	LMC	430,000
		2985		Minnesota		LMC	\$16,106
		2005	6681445	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Lao Assistance Center of Minnesota	05X	Southo	\$10,258
		2986	6654315	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Somali Community Resettlement Services	05X	LMC	\$20,820
			6696296	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-Somali Community Resettlement Services	05X	LMC	\$4,179
		2987	6607701	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-The Anika Foundation	05X	LMC	\$11,058
		0.000700	6667110	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-The Anika Foundation	05X	LMC	\$7,836
			6696296	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-The Anika Foundation	05X	LMC	\$5,104
			6738705	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-The Anika Foundation	05X	LMC	\$17,836
			6742477	CV-Housing Navigation Assistance Services-The Anika Foundation	05X	LMC	\$0.
	53	3081	6671103	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$8,165
			6681445	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$1,289
			6705714	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$2,091
			6742477	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$2,915
			6760428	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$866.
			6783059	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$1,869
			6793724	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$3,433
			6805551	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Little Earth Residents Association	05W	LMC	\$1,189
		3082	6742477	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Sabathani Community Center	05W	LMC	\$49,500.
		3083	6671103	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$1,056.
			6696296	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$6,670.
			6705714	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$8,806
			6742477	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$22,921
			6760428	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$10,772
			6783059	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$3,010
			6783111	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$4,867
			6793724	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLUES	05W	LMC	\$16,894
		****	6742477	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-CLOES CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Lao Assistance Center	05W	LMC	\$28,873
		3084					



DATE: 08-29-23 TIME: 14:29 PAGE: 8

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2020	53	3084	6783111	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Lao Assistance Center	05W	LMC	\$4,958.00
		3085	6628929	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$12,798.65
			6654315	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$6,974.97
			6667110	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$7,177.38
			6681445	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$15,732.61
			6705714	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$20,819.36
			6713788	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$6,269.72
			6742477	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$7,436.44
			6760427	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$8,656.71
			6760428	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$13,380.91
			6760429	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$4,860.57
			6783059	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$4,838.23
			6783111	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$4,650.50
			6805551	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Pillsbury United Communities	05W	LMC	\$5,361.94
		3206	6742477	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Camden Promise	05W	LMC	\$23,389.15
			6760429	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Camden Promise	05W	LMC	\$25,949.44
			6783059	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Camden Promise	05W	LMC	\$13,100.52
			6783111	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Camden Promise	05W	LMC	\$12,546.48
		3207	6742477	CV-Food Security Emergency Response-Shiloh Cares Food Shelf	05W	LMC	\$75,000.00
Total							\$6,990,555.03

LINE 19 DETAIL: ACTIVITIES INCLUDED IN THE COMPUTATION OF LINE 19

Plan Year	IDIS Project	IDIS Activity	Voucher Number	Activity Name	Matrix Code	National Objective	Drawn Amount
2020	32	2887	6441796	CV-Community Emergency Preparedness	20		\$15,000.00
			6497030	CV-Community Emergency Preparedness	20		\$2,500.00
			6519963	CV-Community Emergency Preparedness	20		\$7,500.00
			6534619	CV-Community Emergency Preparedness	20		\$20,000.00
	34	2889	6478136	CV- Health Department COVID-19 Staffing Administration	21A		\$100,000.00
	51	2965	6568013	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$3,826.94
			6578180	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$7,438.39
			6607701	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$5,931.52
			6626091	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$9,999.09
			6626329	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$6,669.73
			6628929	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$8,033.80
			6705714	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$2,868.12
			6713788	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$6,494.87
			6742477	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$9,669.45
			6760427	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$6,654.93
			6760428	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$6,644.62
			6760429	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$3,318.07
			6783059	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$6,661.17
			6783111	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$6,646.17
			6793724	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$6,607.47
			6805551	CV-Homelessness Response Coordination	20		\$6,628.61
Total							\$249,092.95

ESG ESG-CV Sage Report



HUD ESG CAPER

Report: CAPER Period: 6/1/2022 - 5/31/2023 Your user level here: Data Entry and Account Admin

Report Date Range 6/1/2022 to 5/31/2023 Contact Information Middle Name Last Name Suffix Title Manager Resource Coordination Street Address 1 350 South Fifth St.

Contains all user-entered forms and aggregate CAPER-CSV data.

ZIP Code 55415 E-mail Address matthew.bower@minneapolismn.gov Phone Number (612)673-2188 Extension

Fax Number

Project types carried out during the program year Components Projects Total Persons Reported Total Households Reported Components Topics Ernergency Shelter 3 664 Day Shelter 0 0 Transitional Housing 0 0 Total Emergency Shelter Component 3 664 Total Street Outreach 2 1444 481 0 481 1444 Total PH - Rapid Re-Housing 2 Total Homelessness Prevention 0 1424 47 28

Grant Information

Emergency Shelter Rehab/Conversion	
Did you create additional shelter beds/units through an ESG-funded rehab project	No
Did you create additional shelter beds/units through an ESG-funded conversion project	No
Data Participation Information	
Are there any funded projects, except HMIS or Admin, which are not listed on the Project, Links and Uploads form? This includes projects in the HMIS and from VSP	No

0

Project Outcomes

Project outcomes are required for all CAPERS where the program year start date is 1-1-2021 or later. This form replaces the narrative in CR-70 of the eCon Planning Suite.

From the Action Plan that covered ESG for this reporting period copy and paste or retype the information in Question 5 on screen AP-90: "Describe performance standards for evaluating ESG."

Street Outreach:

- · HMIS data will be entered in accordance with local HMIS data quality policies on timeliness, completeness and accuracy, per the community's Data Quality Plan
- At least 50% of persons contacted and who are eligible for the street outreach project, will be engaged within 30 days of initial contact by the outreach team
- All clients who become engaged will be offered a coordinated entry assessment completed within 30 days of their date of engagement
- At least 50% of engaged Street Outreach clients will be referred to a housing program within 90 days of their date of engagement.

Emergency Shelter

- · HMIS data will be entered in accordance with local HMIS data quality policies, per the community's Data Quality Plan
- · After 14 days, 100% of emergency shelter clients should be connected to the coordinated entry system to ensure that they are assessed.
- Single adult emergency shelter clients (persons 18 years of age and older) should be offered a referral to the local coordinated entry system within 45 days of their entry into the emergency shelter
- Decrease length of time homeless: 1047 days (baseline decrease over time)
- Increase exits to stable housing (TH, PSH, RRH): 7.2% (baseline increase to 10%)
 Rapid Re-housing
- · HMIS data will be entered in accordance with local HMIS data quality policies, per the community's Data Quality Plan
- Exits to Permanent destinations: Permanent Housing Exits > 84 %
- Maintain or increase Employment Income: Qualifying adult participants > 41%
- Maintain or increase Non-Employment Income: Qualifying adult participants > 53%
- Maintain or Increase Total Income: Qualifying adult participants > 78%
- · Number of days from program start to housing move in date 54 days

Homelessness Prevention:

- · HMIS data will be entered in accordance with local HMIS data quality policies, per the community's Data Quality Plan
- No shelter entry within 6 months > 97%
- No shelter entry within 12 months > 95%
- Reduce First time homeless

Based on the information from the Action Plan response previously provided to HUD:

Briefly describe how you met the performance standards identified in A-90 this program year. If they are not measurable as written type in N/A as the answer.

N/A

Briefly describe what you did not meet and why. If they are not measurable as written type in N/A as the answer.

N/A

OR

3. If your standards were not written as measurable, provide a sample of what you will change them to in the future? If they were measurable and you answered above type in N/A as the answer.

We will be working with the local Continuum of Care at obtaining dashboard reports on above measures at a project specific level.

Financial Information

ESG Information from IDIS

As of 8/11/2023

2022 E22MC270003 \$949,746.00 \$613,136.00 \$0 \$949,746.00 \$/19/2022 2021 E21MC270003 \$963,048.00 \$963,048.00 \$638,755.09 \$324,292.91 7/30/2021 2020 E20MC270003 \$971,353.00 \$971,353.00 \$971,353.00 \$0 5/21/2020 2019 E19MC270003 \$947,515.00 \$947,515.00 \$947,515.00 \$0 7/31/2019 2018 E18MC270003 \$922,113.00 \$922,113.00 \$922,113.00 \$0 7/20/2018 2017 E17MC270003 \$922,657.00 \$915,977.40 \$915,977.40 \$6,679.60 10/19/2017 2016 E16MC270003 \$940,966.00 \$936,585.08 \$936,585.08 \$43,80.92 9/16/2016 2015 E15MC270003 \$922,245.84 \$922,445.84 \$922,445.84 \$92,245.80 \$0 6/15/2015	FY	Grant Number	Current Authorized Amount	Funds Committed By Recipient	Funds Drawn	Balance Remaining	Obligation Date	Expenditure Deadline
2020 E20MC270003 \$971,353.00 \$971,353.00 \$971,353.00 \$0 \$/21/2020 2019 E19MC270003 \$947,515.00 \$947,515.00 \$947,515.00 \$0 7/31/2019 2018 E18MC270003 \$992,113.00 \$922,113.00 \$922,113.00 \$0 7/20/2018 2017 E17MC270003 \$922,657.00 \$915,977.40 \$915,977.40 \$6,679.60 10/19/2017 2016 E16MC270003 \$940,966.00 \$936,585.08 \$936,585.08 \$4,380.92 9/16/2016 2015 E15MC270003 \$922,245.84 \$922,245.84 \$922,245.84 \$0 6/15/2015	2022	E22MC270003	\$949,746.00	\$613,136.00	\$0	\$949,746.00	8/19/2022	8/19/2024
2019 E19MC270003 \$947,515.00 \$947,515.00 \$947,515.00 \$0 7/31/2019 2018 E18MC270003 \$922,113.00 \$922,113.00 \$922,113.00 \$0 7/20/2018 2017 E17MC270003 \$922,657.00 \$915,977.40 \$915,977.40 \$6,679.60 10/19/2017 2016 E16MC270003 \$940,966.00 \$936,585.08 \$936,585.08 \$4,380.92 9/16/2016 2015 E15MC270003 \$922,245.84 \$922,245.84 \$922,245.84 \$0 6/15/2015	2021	E21MC270003	\$963,048.00	\$963,048.00	\$638,755.09	\$324,292.91	7/30/2021	7/30/2023
2018 E18MC270003 \$922,113.00 \$922,113.00 \$922,113.00 \$922,113.00 \$0 7/20/2018 2017 E17MC270003 \$922,657.00 \$915,977.40 \$915,977.40 \$6,679.60 10/19/2017 2016 E16MC270003 \$940,966.00 \$936,585.08 \$936,585.08 \$4,380.92 9/16/2016 2015 E15MC270003 \$922,245.84 \$922,245.84 \$922,245.84 \$0 6/15/2015	2020	E20MC270003	\$971,353.00	\$971,353.00	\$971,353.00	\$0	5/21/2020	5/21/2022
2017 E17MC270003 \$922,657.00 \$915,977.40 \$915,977.40 \$6,679.60 10/19/2017 2016 E16MC270003 \$940,966.00 \$936,585.08 \$936,585.08 \$4,380.92 9/16/2016 2015 E15MC270003 \$922,245.84 \$922,245.84 \$922,245.84 \$0 6/15/2015	2019	E19MC270003	\$947,515.00	\$947,515.00	\$947,515.00	\$0	7/31/2019	7/31/2021
2016 E16MC270003 \$940,966.00 \$936,585.08 \$936,585.08 \$4,380.92 9/16/2016 2015 E15MC270003 \$922,245.84 \$922,245.84 \$922,245.84 \$0 6/15/2015	2018	E18MC270003	\$922,113.00	\$922,113.00	\$922,113.00	\$0	7/20/2018	7/20/2020
2015 E15MC270003 \$922,245.84 \$922,245.84 \$0 6/15/2015	2017	E17MC270003	\$922,657.00	\$915,977.40	\$915,977.40	\$6,679.60	10/19/2017	10/19/2019
	2016	E16MC270003	\$940,966.00	\$936,585.08	\$936,585.08	\$4,380.92	9/16/2016	9/16/2018
T-1-1 00 015 000 11 00 017 010 010 010 010 010 010 0	2015	E15MC270003	\$922,245.84	\$922,245.84	\$922,245.84	\$0	6/15/2015	6/15/2017
Total 59,215,290.11 58,867,619.59 57,930,190.68 51,285,099.43	Total		\$9,215,290.11	\$8,867,619.59	\$7,930,190.68	\$1,285,099.43		

Expenditures	2022 Yes	2021 Yes	2020 Yes	2019 No	2018 No	2017 No	2016 No	2015 No
	FY2022 Annual ESG Funds for	FY2021 Annual ESG Funds for	FY2020 Annual ESG Funds for					
Homelessness Prevention	Non-COVID	Non-COVID	Non-COVID COVID					
Rental Assistance	0.00	0.00	0.00					
Relocation and Stabilization Services - Financial Assistance	0.00	0.00	0.00					
Relocation and Stabilization Services - Services	0.00	0.00	0.00					
Hazard Pay (unique activity)			50000					
Landford Incentives (unique activity)								
Volunteer Incentives (unique activity)								
Training (unique activity)								
Homeless Prevention Expenses	0.00	0.00	0.00 0.00					
	FY2022 Annual ESG Funds for	FY2021 Annual ESG Funds for	FY2020 Annual ESG Funds for					

Rapid Re- Housing	Non-COVID	Non-COVID	Non-COVID	COVID	
Rental Assistance	0.00	54,500.14	50,651.23		
Relocation and Stabilization Services - Financial Assistance	0.00	0.00	0.00		
Relocation and Stabilization Services - Services	0.00	0.00	0.00		
Hazard Pay (unique activity)					
Landlord Incentives (unique activity)					
Volunteer Incentives (unique activity)					
Training (unique activity)					
RRH Expenses	0.00	54,500.14	50,651.23	0.00	
	FY2022 Annual ESG Funds for	FY2021 Annual ESG Funds for	FY2020 Annual I	SG Funds for	
Emergency Shelter	Non-COVID	Non-COVID	Non-COVID	COVID	
Essential Services	0.00	0.00	0.00		
Operations	0.00	0.00	0.00		
Renovation	0.00	0.00	0.00		
Major Rehab	0.00	334,231.19	332,812.00		
Conversion	0.00	0.00	0.00		
Hazard Pay (unique activity)					
Volunteer Incentives (unique activity)					
Training (unique activity)					
Emergency Shelter Expenses	0.00	334,231.19	332,812.00	0.00	
	FY2022 Annual ESG Funds for	FY2021 Annual ESG Funds for	FY2020 Annual I	SG Funds for	
Temporary Emergency Shelter	Non-COVID	Non-COVID	Non-COVID	COVID	
Essential Services					
Operations					

Leasing existing					
real property or temporary structures					
Acquisition					
Renovation		İ			
Hazard Pay (unique activity)					
Volunteer Incentives (unique activity)					
Training (unique activity)					
Other Shelter Costs					
Temporary Emergency Shelter Expenses				0.00	
	FY2022 Annual ESG Funds for	FY2021 Annual ESG Funds for	FY2020 Annual E	G Funds for	
Street Outreach	Non-COVID	Non-COVID	Non-COVID	COVID	
Essential Services	0.00	183,145.36	13,301.15		
Hazard Pay (unique activity)	-				
Volunteer Incentives (unique activity)					
Training (unique activity)					
Handwashing Stations/Portable Bathrooms (unique activity)					
Street Outreach	0.96.7	0800000000	70763443356	10000	
Expenses	0.00	183,145.36	13,301.15	0.00	
	FY2022 Annual ESG Funds for	FY2021 Annual ESG Funds for	FY2020 Annual E	G Funds for	
Other ESG Expenditures	Non-COVID	Non-COVID	Non-COVID	COVID	
Cell Phones - for persons in CoC/YHDP funded projects (unique activity)					
Coordinated Entry COVID Enhancements (unique activity)					
Training (unique activity)					

Fotal ESG expenditures olus match	379,753.91	638,755.09	428,808.04		
Match	379,753.91				
Total Expenditures	0.00	638,755.09	428,808.04	0.00	
	Non-COVID	Non-COVID	Non-COVID	COVID	
	FY2022 Annual ESG Funds for	FY2021 Annual ESG Funds for	FY2020 Annual E	G Funds for	
Other Expenses	0.00	66,878.40	32,043.66	0.00	
Administration	0.00	47,960.40	24,374.97		
HMIS	0.00	18,918.00	7,668.69		
faccine Incentives unique activity)					

Total expenditures plus match for all years

1,447,317.04

Sources of Match

	FY2022	FY2021	FY2020	FY2019	FY2018	FY2017	FY2016	FY2015
Total regular ESG plus COVID expenditures brought forward	\$0.00	\$638,755.09	\$428,808.04	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Total ESG used for COVID brought forward	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Total ESG used for regular expenses which requires a match	\$0.00	\$638,755.09	\$428,808.04	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Match numbers from financial form	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Match Percentage	0%	0.00%	0.00%	0%	0%	0%	0%	0%

FY2022 FY2021 FY2020 FY2019 FY2018 FY2017 FY2016 FY2015 Match Source Other Non-ESG HUD Funds Other Federal Funds State Government 150,000.00 Local Government Private Funds Other 229,753.91 Fees Program Income 379,753.91 0.00 0.00 0.00 Total Cash Match 0.00 0.00 0.00 Non Cash Match Total Match 379,753.91 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00



HUD ESG-CV

Report: ESG-CV Period: 4/1/2023 - 6/30/2023 (FY2023 Q11) Your user level here: Data Entry and Account Admin

Report Date Range
4/1/2023 to 6/30/2023

Report first submitted to HUD on

7/20/2023

Reporting Requirements Identified

Have you executed your ESG-CV Grant Agreement? Yes

Have you made any expenditures? Yes

Identify the expenditures made to date HMIS, Admin, Emergency Shelter, Street Outreach, Rapid Re-Housing

HMIS/VSP Contacts Identified

Organization	HMIS/VSP ID	VSP?	Contact Name	Contact Email	Contact Phone	
ICA	1	No	Amy Olsen-Highness	amy.olsenhighness@icalliances.org	(651)785-5880	

Project and Bundle List

Component Type	Subrecipient	Sub- subrecipint	Project Name	Carried Forward?	Start Date	End Date	HMIS ID	HMIS Full Name	VSP?	Bundle - Quarterly	Bundle Sent?	Bundle - Cumulative	Bundle Sent?
Emergency Shelter (CV)	AICDC		Homeward Bound Temporary Living	Y	1/1/2021	9/30/2022	1	ICA	No			1-ES-CV-2	Yes
Emergency Shelter (CV)	Archdiocese of St. Paul & Minneapolis - Catholic Charities		Endeavors Respite	Y	5/1/2022		1	ICA	No	1-ES-CV- 1	Yes	1-ES-CV-8	Yes
Emergency Shelter (CV)	Avivo		Avivo Village Shelter Operations	Y	1/1/2022		1	ICA	No	1-ES-CV- 1	Yes	1-ES-CV-4	Yes
Emergency Shelter (CV)	MIWRC		Hotels to Home	Υ	10/1/2021		1	ICA	No	1-ES-CV- 1	Yes	1-ES-CV-3	Yes
Emergency Shelter (CV)	Rescue Now Services		Strong Tower Shelter	Y	2/1/2022	5/31/2022	1	ICA	No			1-ES-CV-5	Yes
Emergency Shelter (CV)	Salvation Army		Womens Only Shelter	Υ	3/1/2022		1	ICA	No	<u>1-ES-CV-</u> 1	Yes	1-ES-CV-6	Yes
Emergency Shelter (CV)	Twin Cities Recovery Project		TCRP Shelter Services	Υ	4/1/2022		1	ICA	No	1-ES-CV- 1	Yes	1-ES-CV-7	Yes
PH - Rapid Re- Housing	Aliveness Project		Aliveness Project RRH	Y	5/1/2021		1	ICA	No	1-RRH-1	Yes	1-RRH-2	Yes
PH - Rapid Re- Housing	Housing Link		Housing Link RRH	Υ	5/1/2021		1	ICA	No	1-RRH-1	Yes	1-RRH-2	Yes
PH - Rapid Re- Housing	Vail Place		Vail Place RRH	Υ	5/1/2021		1	ICA	No	1-RRH-1	Yes	1-RRH-2	Yes
PH - Rapid Re- Housing	Youth Link		Youth Link RRH	Υ	5/1/2021		1	ICA	No	1-RRH-1	Yes	1-RRH-2	Yes

Component Type	Subrecipient	Sub- subrecipint	Project Name	Carried Forward?	Start Date	End Date	HMIS ID	HMIS Full Name	VSP?	Bundle - Quarterly	Bundle Sent?	Bundle - Cumulative	Bundle Sent?
Street Outreach	AICDC		Street Outreach	Υ	1/1/2021		1	ICA	No	1-80-1	Yes	1-SO-3	Yes
Street Outreach	Avivo		NAPE Street	Υ	1/1/2021	9/30/2022	1	ICA	No			1-50-2	Yes

CUMULATIVE Projects carried out during the program year (according to files that have been uploaded)

Components	Projects	Total Persons Reported	Total Households Reported
Emergency Shelter/Temporary Emergency Shelter	7	1614	1579
Day Shelter	0	0	0
Transitional Housing	0	0	0
Total Emergency Shelter Component	7	1614	1579
Total Street Outreach	2	284	280
Total PH - Rapid Re-Housing	4	171	165
Total Homelessness Prevention	0	0	0

QUARTERLY Projects carried out during the program year (according to files that have been uploaded)

Components	Projects	Total Persons Reported	Total Households Reported
Emergency Shelter/Temporary Emergency Shelter	5	276	272
Day Shelter	0	0	0
Transitional Housing	0	0	0
Total Emergency Shelter Component	5	276	272
Total Street Outreach	1	36	36
Total PH - Rapid Re-Housing	4	38	37
Total Homelessness Prevention	0	0	0

Narrative for Projects Missing on Previous Submission

⁻ no data -

Information on Allowable Activities

I have completed all the fields on this form relevant to this submission

Temporary Emergency Shelters - essential services No Temporary Emergency Shelters - operating costs Briefly describe what you provided through this service, including how you used these services to prevent, prepare for, and respond to the COVID-19 response and recovery and why you believe it was necessary for your crisis response effort. Operating costs provided for temporary shelter housing the unsheltered persons who are at risk of COVID-19 contraction. Temporary Emergency Shelters - leasing existing real property or temporary structures Temporary Emergency Shelters - acquisition of real property Yes In order to expand shelter options for vulnerable un-housed persons in Briefly describe what you provided through this service, including how you used these services to prevent, prepare for, and respond to the COVID-19 response and recovery and why you believe it was necessary for your crisis response effort. encampment settings at risk of COVID-19, the city participated in acquiring a new temporary emergency shelter in Q1 2022. Clients began moving into the shelter on March 28, 2022. Temporary Emergency Shelters - renovation of real property No No No Handwashing Stations, Portable Bathrooms, Laundry Service No Landlord Incentives No No Volunteer Incentives Transportation (community-wide transport for testing or vaccination) No No Coordinated Entry COVID Enhancements No

Yes

Financial Information

Category	This Quarter	Total Previous Submissions	Total Current + Previous
Expenditures for Homelessness Prevention			
Rental Housing		0.00	0.00
Relocation and Stabilization Services - Financial Assistance		0.00	0.00
Relocation and Stabilization Services - Services		0.00	0.00
Hazard Pay (unique activity)		0.00	0.00
Landlord Incentives (unique activity)		0.00	0.00
Volunteer Incentives (unique activity)		0.00	0.00
Training (unique activity)		0.00	0.00
Subtotal Homelessness Prevention	0.00	0.00	0.00
Expenditures for Rapid Rehousing			
Rental Housing	359,182.46	2,036,199.84	2,395,382.30
Relocation and Stabilization Services - Financial Assistance		0.00	0.00
Relocation and Stabilization Services - Services		0.00	0.00
Hazard Pay (unique activity)		0.00	0.00
Landlord Incentives (unique activity)		0.00	0.00
Volunteer Incentives (unique activity)		0.00	0.00
Training (unique activity)		0.00	0.00
Subtotal Rapid Rehousing	359,182.46	2,036,199.84	2,395,382.30
Expenditures for Emergency Shelter (Normal)			
Essential Services		0.00	0.00
Operations	12,351.28	4,229,000.00	4,241,351.28
Renovation		0.00	0.00
Major Rehab	0.00	376,584.00	376,584.00
Conversion	0.00	2,000,000.00	2,000,000.00
Hazard Pay (unique activity)		0.00	0.00

Volunteer Incentives (unique activity)		0.00	0.00
Training (unique activity)		0.00	0.00
Subtotal Emergency Shelter	12,351.28	6,605,584.00	6,617,935.28
Expenditures for Temporary Emergency Shelter			
Essential Services		0.00	0.00
Operations		0.00	0.00
Leasing existing real property or temporary structures		0.00	0.00
Acquisition	0.00	2,500,000.00	2,500,000.00
Renovation		0.00	0.00
Hazard Pay (unique activity)		0.00	0.00
Volunteer Incentives (unique activity)		0.00	0.00
Training (unique activity)		0.00	0.00
Other Shelter Costs		0.00	0.00
Subtotal Temporary Emergency Shelter	0.00	2,500,000.00	2,500,000.00
Subtotal Temporary Emergency Shelter Expenditures for Street Outreach	0.00	2,500,000.00	2,500,000.00
	92,645.80	2,500,000.00 471,370.60	2,500,000.00 564,016.40
Expenditures for Street Outreach		20-20-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-00-0	
Expenditures for Street Outreach Essential Services		471,370.60	564,016.40
Expenditures for Street Outreach Essential Services Hazard Pay (unique activity)		471,370.60 0.00	564,016.40 0.00
Expenditures for Street Outreach Essential Services Hazard Pay (unique activity) Handwashing Stations, Portable Bathrooms, Laundry Services (unique activity)		471,370.60 0.00 0.00	564,016.40 0.00 0.00
Expenditures for Street Outreach Essential Services Hazard Pay (unique activity) Handwashing Stations, Portable Bathrooms, Laundry Services (unique activity) Volunteer Incentives (unique activity)		471,370.60 0.00 0.00 0.00	564,016.40 0.00 0.00 0.00
Expenditures for Street Outreach Essential Services Hazard Pay (unique activity) Handwashing Stations, Portable Bathrooms, Laundry Services (unique activity) Volunteer Incentives (unique activity) Training (unique activity)	92,645.80	471,370.60 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	564,016.40 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00
Expenditures for Street Outreach Essential Services Hazard Pay (unique activity) Handwashing Stations, Portable Bathrooms, Laundry Services (unique activity) Volunteer Incentives (unique activity) Training (unique activity) Subtotal Street Outreach	92,645.80	471,370.60 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	564,016.40 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00
Expenditures for Street Outreach Essential Services Hazard Pay (unique activity) Handwashing Stations, Portable Bathrooms, Laundry Services (unique activity) Volunteer Incentives (unique activity) Training (unique activity) Subtotal Street Outreach Other ESG-CV Expenditures	92,645.80	471,370.60 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 471,370.60	564,016.40 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 564,016.40
Expenditures for Street Outreach Essential Services Hazard Pay (unique activity) Handwashing Stations, Portable Bathrooms, Laundry Services (unique activity) Volunteer Incentives (unique activity) Training (unique activity) Subtotal Street Outreach Other ESG-CV Expenditures Cell Phones - for persons in Coc/YHDP funded projects (unique activity)	92,645.80	471,370.60 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 471,370.60	564,016.40 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 564,016.40
Expenditures for Street Outreach Essential Services Hazard Pay (unique activity) Handwashing Stations, Portable Bathrooms, Laundry Services (unique activity) Volunteer Incentives (unique activity) Training (unique activity) Subtotal Street Outreach Other ESG-CV Expenditures Cell Phones - for persons in Coc/YHDP funded projects (unique activity) Coordinated Entry COVID Enhancements (unique activity)	92,645.80	471,370.60 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 471,370.60	564,016.40 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 564,016.40
Expenditures for Street Outreach Essential Services Hazard Pay (unique activity) Handwashing Stations, Portable Bathrooms, Laundry Services (unique activity) Volunteer Incentives (unique activity) Training (unique activity) Subtotal Street Outreach Other ESG-CV Expenditures Cell Phones - for persons in Coc/YHDP funded projects (unique activity) Coordinated Entry COVID Enhancements (unique activity) Training (unique activity)	92,645.80	471,370.60 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 471,370.60 0.00 0.00	564,016.40 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 564,016.40 0.00 0.00

653.88 675,636.94 676,290.82 Subtotal Other Expenditures

Total ESG-CV Expenditures

464,833.42 12,288,791.38 12,753,624.80

CLOSE OUT

IS THIS THE FINAL REPORT? No

Contact Information

Prefix

First Name Matt

Middle Name

Last Name Bower

City of Minneapolis Organization

Department

Manager Resource Coordination

Street Address 1 350 South Fifth St. Street Address 2 307M City Hall Minneapolis State / Territory Minnesota

55415 ZIP Code

E-mail Address matthew.bower@minneapolismn.gov Confirm E-mail Address matthew.bower@minneapolismn.gov

Phone Number (612)673-2188

Extension Fax Number

Additional Comments

- no data -

Public Comments

There were no public comments received for the 2022 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report.

Public Hearing Notice

Finance & Commerce 222 South 9th St Suite 900 Minneapolis, MN, 55402 Phone: 612-584-1563 Fax: 612-333-3243



index.htm

2528007

Official Publication MINNEAPOLIS 2022 CONSOLI-

DATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE

AND EVALUATION REPORT (Published in Finance & Commerce on

August 10, 2023)

and Zoning Committee of the Minneapolis City Council will conduct a public

hearing on the City of Minneapolis 2022

Consolidated Annual Performance and
SS: Evaluation Report at approximately 1:30
p.m. on August 22, 2023. The following

link provides information on how to participate in the public hearing: http:// www2.minneapolismn.gov/meetings/

The City of Minneapolis encourages

comments on city performance in its use

of program year 2021 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), HOME

Investment Partnerships Program

(HOME), Emergency Solutions Grants

Program (ESG) and the Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS (HOPWA)

federal entitlement funding. The draft

Report can be viewed at https://www2, minneapolismn.gov/government/departments/finance/grants-special-projects/ consolidated-plan/ ... Written comments

can be submitted to Rachel.kennedy@minneapolismm.gov August 14, 2023, through August 28, 2023. Comments can also be provided at the public hearing.

The Business, Inspections, Housing

Affidavit of Publication

To: City of Minneapolis Intergovernmental Relations - Matthew Bower

505 Fourth Ave S, 310 Minneapolis, MN, 55415

Re: Legal Notice 2528007, The Business, Inspections, Housing and

Zoning Committee

State of MN

County of Hennepin

I, Elizabeth Mary Hein, being duly sworn, depose and say: that I am the Authorized Designee of Finance & Commerce, a daily newspaper of general circulation in Minneapolis, County of Hennepin, State of MN; that the newspaper has complied with all requirements to constitute a qualified newspaper under Minnesota Law, including those requirements found in Minnesota Statute Section 331A.02; that a notice, of which the annexed is a printed copy, has been duly and regularly published in the Finance & Commerce; and that the dates of the publication were as follows: Thursday 08/10/2023.

Rate Information: The lowest classified rate paid by commercial users for comparable space: \$16.00

y & m. -

Signed and sworn to before me on this 29th day of August 2023 by Elizabeth Mary Hein

WILLIAM J. GAIER Notery Public Minnesota My Counties on Expires Jan 31, 2026

By:

Bill Gaier Notary Public, State of MN No. 31077230

My commission expires on January 31, 2026

Mortgage Foreclosure Notices (effective 7/1/2015). Pursuant to Minnesota Statutes section 580.033 relating to the publication of mortgage foreclosure notices: The newspaper's known office of sissue is located in Hennepin county. The newspaper complies with the conditions described in section \$90.033, subd. 1, clause (1) or (2). If the newspaper's known office of issue is located in thecounty adjoining the county where the mortgaged premises or some part of the mortgaged premises described in the notice are located, a substantial portion of the newspaper'scirculation is in the latter county.

Page I of I